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REQUEST FOR THE EXTENSION OF AN EXISTING POO RECF”VF“’
OR S Jii)
THE CREATION OF A NEW POOL DEC 1 1354
on, Eﬂftfg)‘?}? Tion L‘UMMISSIOH
TO: The Oil Conservation Commission *"”""”‘ﬁv-s-lg.fﬂggm
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico
The Fullerton 0l1l Company : Edna M. Elliott
Name of Operator Name of Lease
1 Located 660 feet from the (ﬁ) or (S) line and 660 feet
Well No. el Y
from the (&) or (W) line of 1 21-8 37-8 S

Section Township Range
is outside the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation. On
the basip of the information submitted herewith on form C-105, we hereby re-

quest thet the poecl

be extended to include the following area

or that a new pool be created to include the following déscribed area

8ee description bslow
T 7ERLEY

. S T T S At W AN 7 A A Ko N A 5

Suggested name: g@g]]m;;
—
Fullerton 0il Company
Name of Producing Formation: Simpson Operator
___________ ] a7 /%’//M
Representative

Division Sup't,
New field to include the following:
In Sec. 2, T-21-8, R-37~E: lots 14, 15 & 16, NE-1/4 SW-1/i & SB-1/4.
In Sec. 1, T-21-8, R-37-E: Lots 13 & 14, SW-1/4 o,
In Sec. 12, T-21-8, R-37-B: NW-1/4 LT )
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REQUEST FOR THE EXTENSION OF AN EXISTING POOL
OR
THE CREATION OF A NEW POOL
TO: The Oil Conservation Commission
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico
The Skelly 01l Company Mexico "K"
Name of Operator Name of Lease
1 Located 660 feet from the (K) or (S) line and__ 660 feét
Well No.
from the (E) or (W) of 29 248 38E
Section : Township Range

is outside the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation. On
] the basis of the information submitted herewith on form G-105, we hereby re-

quest that the pool

be extended to include the following area

or that a new pool be created to incluQe the following described arga _All of
Sec, 28, 29, 3ey-92,32 & 33 in 245-39E Wr&*é’ig—_ﬁé-_&
Greeser & |

Suggested name: fWhMool
\v/
Name of Producing Formstion:__ Drinkaxd ___ Ske]]{ g}j] {gnmpanx
erator

/ / .




INSTRUCTIONS

Form C-123, when applicable, is to be»submittéd not later
than twenty (20) days after completion of well and should

accompany form Cc-105. Mail to Oil Conservation Commis -

sion, Santa Fe, New México‘ Submit in triplicatee
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Oi. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

December 6, 1951

Tours very truly,
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

A, L. Porter, Jro
Proration Mansjer

- ALF/a~
eo1 Mr. R R. Spurrier
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" ‘ton,-D. C., Friday night afier a

L _Pettigrew‘s was the second

. -56, who was shot to death in tront|

PRSI

o z//f/s / s
T. M, Pethgrev,

‘Who had been.ac
1co, died at his ho

. g a principal in the
group that brought in & rich Rio
“Arribs Ceunty o3l well last sum-

mer. ‘The first was Tom Doswels, i’

of his Dallas, Tex., spartment ho-
tel last Aug. 20.

P petfigrew for the last year, 15}
- addition to other- activities, hadl:
been a research associate in geo-}
physics st -the National Scientific
Laboratories, & private research
organization in Washington. _
" He was widely ¥nown for his
oll prospecting and producing ac-

- tivities in Texas and New Mexico,

and in Germany where ‘hé devel-
oped several new tields before
world War IL ’
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. TO: The QOil Conservation Commission

Box 8171
Santa Fe, New Mexico

H.L. Lowe et al

The Forest 0il Corporation et al
Name of Lease

Name of Operator

1 Located 660  feet from the (§) or (S) line and 660 feet
Well No,
from the (f) or (W) line of ____25 13~§ ' 37-k
' Section Township Range

is outside the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation. On

the basis of the information submitted herewith on form C-105, we hereby re-

pool

quest thet-the

s ns

be-extended to include the following area

o3 that a new pool be created to include the following described area Sections

- -0,

#25, 26,%F, o 35, 36, T-13-8,R-37-E & Sections #iy—2773, " T-T5, Mo

/(4%”#"1 %

Forest 0il Corporation

(2) North—Prairie-View

Suggested name: (1) Veantura-

Wo 1fcamp Operator

1

Name of Producing Formation:

I3

Representative

A s ey

{

)
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"THE EXTENSION OF AN EXISTING POQL- :
9 \,farf;' ¢ v “'1\"\‘

OR .L\z}f"z i ’ . a)

THE CREATION OF A NEW POOL

AESA L 4.0
EEEN] H
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TQO: The Oil Conse¥vation Commission

dil.ﬁﬂhfﬁ P THUN e sio

Box 871"
Santa Fe, New Mexico _ w‘hOB% OFHCC
The Continsntal 0il Comvany SEMU~Burger B-2Q
Name of Operator Name of L.ease
1-S Located 660 feet from the KX) or {S) line and 1980 _feet
Well No. ‘
from the {B) or (W) of 20 20-S 38-E
Section Township Range

is outside the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation. On

the basis of the information submitted herewith on form C-105, we hereby re-

pool

quest that the Warren-McKee

a__S/2 Section 20, T20S, R3SE /,(/
4 TN

. be extended to include the following ares

or that a new pool be created to include the following described area

Suggested name;

Continental 0il Company _

Uperator

presentative




INSTRUGTIONS

Form C-123, when applicable, is to be submitted not later
than tweniy (20) days after completion of well and should

accompany form C-105. Mail to Oil- Conservation Commis-

ES

sid}x, Santa Fe, New Mexico. Submit in tripliéate,
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TO: The Oil Conservation Commission
Box 871 ,
Santa Fe, New Mexico

The Continental 0il Company : W. D. Burger B-18
Name of Operator .- Name of Lease
‘1 Located 660 feet fxom the ®X) or (S) line znd 1980 feet
Well No,
from the §g) or (W) line of ___ 18 __.20 South . 37 Baat.
Section : Township Range

is outgide the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation, On
the basis of the information submitted herewith on form C-105, we hereby re-

quest that the Skaggs pool

be ‘extended to include the following area_all of Sections 18 and 13 of Township

20 South, Range 37 Bast U

oy that a new pool be created to include the following described area

e et SRR S L h e s e te s e S i

Bt A i 0 s 8 Ak i a e B e N e

Suggested name:

. o Continental 0il Company
Name 6_£;Producing Formation:___Grayburg Operator

ki v el e e

7

Representative
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REQUEST FOR THE EXTENSION OF AN EXISTING POOL
OR
THE CREATION OF A NEW POOL
l - e e e e . L. — . .
TO: The Oil Conservation Commission
- Box 871 ‘
Santa Fe, New Mexico
The WILSON OIL COMPANY . Charlotte~State 4
N2ame of Operator : Name of Lease
Located 660 feet from the (MIO§ (S) line and __ 1980 ‘feet
Well No. '
) from the KKXX¥ (W) line of __ 29 20 South § Eas
Section . Township Range

is outzide the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation. On
the basia of the information submitted herewith on form C-105, we hereby re-

quesgt that the pool

be extended to include the following area s

o3 that a new pool be created to include the following described area
S/> Section 29, SE/i Section 30, NE/4 Section 31, N/2 Sectlon 32,

L Pownshlp. 20-S0uthyRANEE 35 BB e - -n. cmmerenorm e o oot o
Nowrit Wré Senry

Suggested name: tCharlotte> 01l Pool

WILSON OIL COMPANY

1 Name of Producing Formation: Operator
Middle Seven Rivers M M
epresentatlve
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01 CONSERVATION CoMMISSION
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

Dsoeaber 6’ 1951

Yours very truly,
OIL, COMSERVATION COMMISRYON

A. L. Forter, Jr.
Proration Msnager
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New Mexico
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

GOVERNOR EDWIN L.MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER GUY SHEPARD
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST R, R. SPURRIER
BECRETARY ANDDIREGCYOR

P.O. BOX 1548
HOBB8S, NEW MEXICD

January 25, 1952

e 7 ” e
- ~ - . (e
(,,,/.,/'{ - C e A

Mr. R. R, Spurrier

011 Conservation Commission
Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Dick:

In regard to extension of Loco Hills Queen Pool, heard
as Section J, Case 338, 6n January 22, I would like to ask
that the extension be made as requested by letter from Robert
E. McKee. I testified that file was incomplete, which state-
ment was in error. Actually, all that was lacking was C-123
and inasmuch as advertisement was made without C-123 possibly
extension could be made also, I was of the opinion that work
had been done on the well to convert it from Loco Hills to
Loco Hills Queen and that this work had been unreported. No
actual change of producing status had been effected but a re-
classification of existing status is desirable.

Therefore I wish to recall recommendation msde on the
stand and recommerd that loco Hills Queen be exterded to in-
clude NW/4 Section 32 Township 175 Range 30E N. M.P. M..

Yours very truly,

Cot-

R. S, Blymn
Engineer-District 1

RSB/hs o e an
cc:Robert E, McKee P [T

et Tan, e
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MAILING ADDRESS - P. D. 80X 246 ¢ 5
E. B i
J. R. LUND. MANAGER OIL DEPARTMENT PHONE B28
410 HERMOSA DRIVE
ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO
November 30, 1951
i crmeras
A-1)0 ’ -
fm7 9
Mr. R. R. Spurrier, Secretary
State of New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Dear Sir:
We hereby are requesting the Loco Hills dqueen,. be extended
south to include the NW% of section 32 R. 30e \T. 1g in,
Eddy County. /%! P@i/é/

We give the following information for requesting this extension,

Well State 1 drilled on above described 4O acre tract namely
the N¥WL of the NWi section 32 by Robert E. McKee in 1943 cut a pay
section in the queen zone giving up 25 barrels of oil naturzl,
Drilling was continued through the Loco Hills zone with the ultimate
goal the premier section around 3050 feet.

The well was drilled into water at 29),3 feet the well was plugged
back to 2895' with lead wool and cal seal then the well was first
shot then acidiged in the Loco Hills section between 2820' to 28L9!*
in an effort to get production in this zone if possible,

The well was then bridged and plugged back to the penrose section
in the queen zone and was shot between 2570' t02588' and put on
productionr proof that this well is producing only from the queen zone
is the type of oil that is produced, which is a black heavy oil where
as the Loco Hills section 0il is as you know a light golden color,
also the gravity of the oil is about four points higher in gravity
than Loco Hills section oile A sample of this oil will gladly be
furnished if you desire.

In going through the files or this well copies of letters were
noted refusing to joint the Loco Hills repressuring project because
it had been determined that this well was not producing from the
Loco Hills zone so the repressuring project could in no way benifit
this well.




Page 2

The gas pressure on the well in question became so depleted
in the last year that the well was put on a pump in July of this
year. The well offsstting this well to the west was an input well
for the repressuring project at the time so it can be assumed this
well could have no connection with the Loco Hills pay zone,

In the last 90 days a premier well has been drilled offseting
this LO acre tract to the south initial flow 150 barrels per day,
also arpremier well offsetting to the west has been drilled and is
now producing.

It is our desire to have the well in question reclassified as
2 queen well where it rightfully belongs which in turn will permit
us to drill a premier well on the same L0 acre tract as we feel it

‘318 to the best interasst of the state in the Conservation of 0il also

will protect us from unfair drainage by offset wells,

Yours very truly,

By J. R. Lund, Manager

JRL/ 4=
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CLASS OF SERVICE \ N ; E S iI ![5 RN
Te‘lrclg:arg :orfu(!:l:!;!? IZ:Lil)vfy Letter ‘
o, i s 9 m ] F\! ][((:j»jI§SI I
dicated by a suitable . ET==lne] Letter Telogram
symbol above or pte- :

ceding the address. VLT=Intl Victory Ltr.

W. P. MARSHALL, PRESIDENT ( 42 5
The filing ticae shown in the date line on telegrams and day letters is STANDARD TIME at point of origin. Time of receip. ANDARD TIME at point of destination
LA22 3SSD460
LsRWAT91 LONG DL -PD=ROSWELL NMEX21 434P= 52 JIN 21 PM 4 53

=STATE OF NEW MEXICO. 0l CONSERVATION COMMISSTON=
R R SPURR!ER SECY SANTA FE NMEX-

RPN ek T et

:RE (CASE N0 338 ITEM Gs CREATING NEW POOL NAMEy
LOVINGTON-CLEAR FORK FOR DISCOVERY WELLy SKELLYSSTATE 029%
SEC 31216S237E+ FOR THE RECORD; WE URGENTLY RECOMMEND POOL .
NAME LOVINGTON:ABO; FOR FOLLOWING REASONS{ FIRST THE
PRODUCTNG FORMATION 18 NOT CLEAR FORKs CORRELAfTONs PLACE
PRODUCTNG ZONE IN NEW MEXICO ABoo<§§§)PAY HAS BEEN
ESTABLISHED IN MONUMENT=ABO POOL AS PRECEDENTs ABO 1S

NEW MEXICO TERM ESTABLISHED AND IN GENERAL USE THROUGHOUT
SOUTHEASE NEW MEXICOv THE USE OF CLEAR FORK IMPROPERLY

APPLIED IN THIS STATE IGNORING NEW MEXICO TERMS WILL
CREAT UNNECESSARY CONFUS1ON AND DIFF ICULTY IN FUTURE
CORRELATIONSz WE STRONGLY PROTEST THE NAME LOVINGTONZCLEAR
FORK AS ERRONEOUS AND UTTERLY UNSNEW MEXICAN AND OFFER
IN 1TS PLACE THE CORRECT NEW MEXICO NOMENCLATURE I
_OVINGTON2ABO=
RESEARCH COMMITTEE ROSWELL GEOLOGICAL SOCIETY PHIL
HELMIG ~ PRESIDENT  STANLEY SHITH CHAIRMAN ROBERT

\ JEMBER=
MURPHY MEMBER GAYLE CRAWFORD HEbBinuwﬁwﬂmlﬁﬁﬁﬂ“
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THE COMPANY WILIL APPRECIATE STGGESTIONS FROM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE
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L I
REQUEST FOR THE EXTENSION OF‘\AN EXISTING POOL
) OR
THE CREATION OF A NEW POOL

TO: The Oil Conservation Commission
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

The Skelly 0il Company : State "O"
Name of Operator Name of Lease
9 Located 660 feet from the (M) or (5) line and 815 > feet
Well No.
from the (X) or (W) line of 31 163 371E
Section . Township Range

is outside the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation, On
the basis of the information submitted herewith on form C-105, we hereby re-

quest that the pool

be extended to include the following area

or that a new pool be created to include the following described area All of

—Sec. 30, 31 in 165-37E, Sec. 6 in 175-37E, Section 25, 35, 36 in 165-36E; and
Sec, 1-178-36E.
Suggested name:____ Graham Pool

I3

Name of Producing Formation: Whohite— Operator
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
CASE No. 338
ORDER No. R-132

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL CON-
SERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO
UPON ITS OWN MOTION FOR AN ORDER
FOR THE EXTENSION OF EXISTING POOLS,
CONSOLIDATION OF EXISTING POOLS, OR
THE CREATION OF NEW POOLS IN LEA,
EDDY AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, N, M,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This matter came on for hearing at 10:00 a. m. on January 22, 1952,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of New
VMexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commaission. "

4
NOW, on this _JZ¢ ~ day of March 1952, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony adduced at the
hearing and being fully advised in the premises, -

FINDS:

(1) That due notice having been given as required by law, the
Commission has jurisdiction of this case and of the persons and subject
matter thereof.

(2) That a new oil pool for Drinkard production designated as the
West Dollarhide -Drinkard pool, comprising all of sections 28, 29, 32 and
33, Township 24 South, Range 38 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,
should be created. :

(3) That there is insufficient evidence before the "Commission"
at this time to warrant the creation of the proposed Terry-Simpson pool to
include all of sections 1, 2, 11 and 12, Township 21 South, Range 37 East,
NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

{4) That a new oil pool for Pennsylvanian production designated
as the Caudill-Pennsylvanian pool, comprising all of sections 4, 5, 8 and
9, Township 15 South, Range 36 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,
should be created.

{5) That a new pool for San Andres production designated the :
East Hobbs-San Andres pool, comprising all of that portion of sections 29
and 32, Township 18 South, Range 39 East, NMPM (within New Mexico),
adjoining the Texas State Line, should be created.

(6) That a new pool for Wolfcamp production designated as the
King-Wolfcamp pool, comprising all of sections 25, 26, 35 and 36,
Township 13 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,
should be created.
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(7) That a new pool for Yates-Seven Rivers production designated
as the North Wilson-Yates Seven Rivers pool, comprising all of sections 29,
30, 31 and 32, Township 20 South, Range 36 East, NMPM, Lea County,
New Mexico, should be created.

(8) That a new pool for Abo production designated as the Lovington-
Abo pool and comprising all of section 36, Township 16 South, Range 36 East
section 31, Township 16 South, Range 37 East; section 1, Township 17 South,
Range 36 East, and section 6, Township 17 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, in
Lea County, New Mexico, should be created.

{(9) That the boundary of the Warren-McKee (Simpson) pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, be extended to include therein and made a part thereof
all of the S/2 section 20, Township 20 South, Range 38 East, NMPM.

(10) That the boundary of the Skaggs-Grayburg pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, should be extended to include the S/2 section 13, Township 20
South, Range 37 East; all section 18 and the S§/2 section 7, Township 20
South, Range 38 East, NMPM.,

(11) That the boundary of the Loco Hills-Queen pool in Eddy
County, New Mexico should be extended to include the NW /4 section 32,
Township 17 South, Range 30 East, NMPM.

(12) That a new pool for Tocito {Upper Cretaceous) production
designated as Pettigrew-Tocito and comprising all of section 9, W/2 section
10, NW/4 section 15, and the N/2 section 16, Township 26 North, Range 6
West, NMPM, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, be created.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That a new pool for Drinkard production, designated as the
West Dollarhide-Drinkard pool, be, and it hereby is created, comprising all
of sections 28, 29, 32 and 33, Township 24 South, Range 38 East, NMPM,
Lea County, New Mexico.

(2) That the application to create the proposed Terry-Simpson
pool to comprise all of sections 1, 2, 11 and 12, Township 21 South,
Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, be, and the same hereby
is denied.

{3} That a new pool for Pennsylvanian production, designated as
the Caudill-Pennsylvanian oil pool, comprising all of sections 4, 5, 8 and
9, Township 15 South, Range 36 Bast, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, be,
and the same hereby is created and designated as hereinabove.

(4) That a new pool for San Andres production, designated as the
East Hobbs- San Andres oil pool, comprising all that portion of sections 29
and 32, Township 18 South, Range 39 East, NMPM (within New Mexico)},

adjoining the Texas-New Mexico State Line, in Lea County, New Mexico,
be, and the same hereby is created and designated as hereinabove.

(5) That a new pool for Wolfcamp production, designated as the
King-Wolfcamp oil pool, comprising all of sections 25, 26, 35 and 36,
Township 13 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, be,
and the same hereby is created and designate. as hereinabove.
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(6) That a new pool for Yates-Seven Rivers production,
designated as the North Wilson-Yates-Seven Rivers oil pool, comprising all
of sections 29, 30, 31 and 32, Township 20 South, Range 36 East, NMPM,
Lea County, New Mexico, be and it hereby is created and designated as
hereinabove.

(7) That a new pool for Abo production, desi'gﬁ'étéd as the
Lovington-Abo oil pool, comprising all of section 36, Township 16 South,
Range 36 East; section 31, Township 16 South, Range 37 East; section 1,
Township 17 South, Range 36 East; and section 6, Township 17 South,
Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, be, and it hereby is
created and designated as hereinabove.

{8) That the boundary of the existing Warren-McKee (Simpson) oil
pool, be, and the same hereby is extended to include therein and make a
part thereof the S/2 section 20, Township 20 South, Range 38 East, NMPM,
Lea County, New Mexico.

(9) That the boundary of the existing Skaggs-Grayburg oil pool, be,
and the same hereby is extended to include therein and make a part thereof
the S/2 section 13, Township 20 South, Range 37 East; $/2 section 7, and
all section 18, Township 20 South, Range 38 East, NMPM, Lea County,
New Mexico.

(10} That the boundary of the existing Loco Hills-Queen pool, be,
and the same hereby is extended to include therein and make a part thereof
the NW/4 section 32, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, NMPM, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

(11} That a new pool for Tocito (Upper Cretaceous) production,
designated as the Pettigrew-Tocito oil pool, comprising ali of section 9,
W/2 section 10, NW/4 section 15, and the N/2 section 16, Township 26
North, Range 6 West, NMPM, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, be and the
same hereby is created and designated as hereinabove.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated.
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

E ol L fpaeblan

EDWIN L, MECHEM, Chairman

, Secretary
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Comes now the Fuillerton 01l Company, one of the
interested parties in Case llo., 333, and fiies this its applica-
tion for rehearing of sald case ani for cause thercol states:

(1) Thet Case Lo. 330 covered a designation of a
new pool to be known as the Terry-Simpson Pool to include
Sections 1, 2, 11 and 12, Tovnship 21 South, Range 37 #Hast,
HoM.Poil., Lea County, FHew iiexico, and applicant supportcd the

e e

atove application insofar as tne {olliowing; area was covercd:

The Lorthwest ¥ of Section 12; The Southwest 3
of Secc1on 1; Lots 13, 1L in Sectlon 1l; The
Southeast + of Section 2; The tortheast # of
the Southwest % of Scection 2 and Lots 1y, 15
and 16 in Section 2, Towvmship 21 South, Range

37 Bast, H.M.Pe.is, Lea Countye.
{(2) That all of the arsa supported by the Fullerton
0il Comnany in the Commission's application to desi

Terry~Siwpson Pool was inciluded in the advertised notice of said

L

hearing.
(3) Thre case came on to be nheard vefore the Commission

February 21, 1952, and therecalter

e Y 4 2 * Ry S K3 - N
Commission sntered its order denying s the
a » - . .2 L 2.t oy - —m - PN
designation o inec Terryy-Simpson Poocl ciic
foj “‘ ot - Vo emi1ama e

Llowin;; language:
I PR " . OO » . e T - o "l
"Iret fheve is insufficilent svidence before the
Cormission at tnis tiie to warrant the desimetion
n - - - e AT A e - b - N T oyeS e
of the vroposed Terry-Limpson Fool to include all
£ . o P - o] 3 SR )] a1 o o~ S k] Len Y
of ihe SBections 1, 2, 11 and 12, Township 21 Soutn,
o~ - N R v Ao aym b e T s 1
_.EAC(-)C )/(' Zas Oy e el er-ey L2 LOUNTY IR SXMiC0oe
(: ) 1 o iy s - a0 c entre o T A mrisav e
iy & lied P& wil Ao W Y8 R Y L ara Ll WwlThNoL wio
gormission did nel nave vbelor: it a compicte transcript of the




3 testinon the tranaseript beins complsosted by the reportor on
3 i [ 1 i
Lapreh 27, 19%2, and, ther:fore, Lhe Comalsslon could not cnber

an order gtating thot there was insuficlent cvidence before
thic Commission at the time the actlion was taken,

(5) Applicant believes that 1f the Comulssion should
review the entire transcript of tiie testimony thal a nore
favorable deterilination can be made cn behalfl of applicant.

(6) Applicant would furtier show that the evidence

W O X O G R YWD

is uncontroverted that a different water level exists between

the Gulf State No. & well and the Mullerton Federal Blliott No.
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1 well as compared witn the water level of other wells in the
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[HERISFORE appliicant prays that the Commission consider
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this application for a rehearing and srant unto applicants a
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n o tilome and place as the Comhission
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rehearing to ve held at suc
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snall fix after due notice to all interestad parties.
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v
REQUEST FOR THE EXTENSION OF AN/éXISTING POOL
OR
THE CREATION OF A NEW POOL

TO: The Oil Conservation Commission
Box 8171 _ .
Santa Fe, New Mexico

The AURORA GASOLINE COMPANY : DAVIS
Nsme of Operator Name of Lease
1 Located __ 990 feet from the () or (S) line and__ 330 feet
Well No.
frorn the (E) o (W) line of 29 185 39k
Section : Township Range

is outside the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation. On
the basis of the information submitted herewith on form C-105, we hereby re-

quest that the L . 4 - pool

be extended to include the following area

o1 that a n¢W pool be created to i‘nclude ‘the following described area

... .Sec. 29, 185, 39E, “ea Gounty, Nes fexico . iy S e e
Suggested name: .__East Hobbs San Andres

- — i { ~
Name of Producing Formation: Operator

R ANDRES e Sadk Sl

I‘\;pre sentative
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e C-123
.S
""" REQUEST FOR THE EXTENSION OF AN EXISTING POOL
OR a
THE CREATION OF A NEW POOL
TO: The Oil Conservation Commission
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico
The___ Magnolia Petroleum Go, Je D, Black
Name of Operator Name of Lease
No. 1 Located 1980 feet from the (N) or ###line and 1980 feet
Well No,
from the ##for (W) line of 9 . 15 South 36 Bast
Section Township Range

is outside the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation, On

the basis of the information submitted herewith on form C-105, we hereby re-

quest that the pool

be extended to include the following area ——

or that a new pool be created to include the following described area All of

_Ssction 9, Township 15 South, Range 36 Eest, LEA COUNTY, New Mexico =

e 2.
sF

N
Suggested name: CAUDILL POOL, nemed for the owner of surface rights and a pioneer
resident of the area.
Magnolia Petroleum Coe

Name of Producing Formation:__Pepusylvapisn Operator

Representative
District Geologist
Ol CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SANYA FE, &
sy

(1>




OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
HDBBS, NEW MEXICO

December 6, 1951

Megnalia Petroleum Company

cos Mr, R. R, Spurrier

Box 727
Kermit, Texas
Gentlemen:
A According to our records youwr Hagk 1-F, 9-15-36
: is located outelde the boundaries of a designated
poal. You will therefore fill in the endlosed
form 0-123 and mail ihe original end two copies
b to this offioe.
Youra wary truly,
=
D OIL GOMSERVATION COMMISSION
JJ A, L. Fortexr, Jr.
Proration Mensger
Y ALP/mv
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BEFORYE THE
0TI CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

AN
CASE N0s/ 338 hnd 331

February 21, 1952
Santa Fe, New Mexico

E.E. GREESON
ADA DEARNLEY
COURYT REPORTERS
|ax:3ao2
PHONES 5-9422 AND 5-7548

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO




BEFORE THE
OII, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

Santa Fe, New Mexico

February 21, 1952

In the matter of:

Consolidated Cases Case Nog.331 and 338

MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Girand, are you
with your testimony?

MR. GIRAND: If the Commlission please, 1 would like
to show W. D. Glrand, Jr. representing the Fullerton 011
Company in Case: 338. 331 is the case of Continental 01l
company, and in view of statements I have learned this morn-
ing, I am of the opinion that there is no conflict in the
two applications which brought about these consolidations.
I believe now that the proper procedure would be for Conti-
nental to proceed with thelr application 1in light of the
statement just made to me by the representative of the Conti-

nantal 011l.

MR, SPURRIER: Mr. Colliston, do you have any




g ma

statement to make?

MR. COLLISTON: Paul M. Colliston and Homer Dalley
for Continental 011 Company. I would like to have Mr. Dailey
sworn as a witness. Under Paragraph A I belleve in Case 331
the Commission called Section 10, parts of Section 3 and parts

of Section 2, Township 21 South, Range 37 East to be considered

.as extentions of the Hare Pool. Continental 0il Company has

leases 1ﬁ Section 10 and in Section 3, Township 21 South,
Range 37 East.

We wish to offer evidence to support our request that
the fleld be extended to cover our aéreage in Section 10 and
our acreage in Sectlon 3, Continental 01l has no acreage in
ticn 2 ¢of that call and does not propese to offer any
testimony to cover the extentlons of the Hare Pool in that
Section. The acreage in that Section 1s held by Gulf and by
Shell, |

MR. GIRAND: If the Commisslion please, in that
connection the Fullerton 0il Company files an application for
a field designation covering portions of Section 1, Section 2
and Section 12. The conflicts between the Continental appli-
cation and the Fullerton application being entirely in Section
2. In the light of the announcement made by the Continental
011 Company there is no conflicts between the two applications

unless some of the other companles involved, the Shell or the

-




Gulf, desire (o prosecute on the baslis of Section 2. We are
put in this position of not knowing whether or not to inter-
vene in this matter without knowlng whether or not'testimony
will be offered in regard ﬁo Section 2. We would like to
have some announcement to be made as to whether or not there
would be any prosecution of that portion of the application.

MR. SPURRIER: In other words, you may have a case
to present depending on what Shell or some other company may -

MR. GIRAND: (Interrupting) That is right.

MR. SPURRIER: 1Is there anyone from Shell who intends
to testify? » V

MR, SCOTT: W. H. Scott, Shell 0il Conmpany.

MR. SPURRIER: Are you through?

MR. COLLISTON: No, I would like to put on our
testimony.

MR. SCOTT: I would Just like to make a statement
in answer to/ your question. We desire to present no testimony.
We may maké a statement but 1t will not be made in the direct

testimony.\

MR. SPURRIER: All right. We will proceed with Mr.

Dalley's testimony.

HOMER DAILEY,

having been first duly sworn, testifled as follows:
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. COLLISTON:
Mrs Dailey, will you state your name?
A Homer Dailey.

G By whom are you employed?

A Continental 011 Company.

@ In what capacity?

A Division Englneer in Texas.

Q The Hare Pool is within your area of resﬁbnsibility?
A That 1s correct.

Q You are familiar with conditions in that Pool?

A That is right.

Q And you have studied them?

A That is right.

MR, COLLISTON: Mr. Dalley has testified before this
Ccommission previously, Are there ény questions on his
qualifications?

MR. SPURRIER: His qualiflcations are accepted.

Q (By,ﬂg. COLLISTON) Mr. Dailey, insofar as Continental's
application to include the Hawk B-3 lease and their Hawk B~10
lease in seection 3 and 10, Tcwmship 21 Scuth, 37 East in the
Hare Pool, have you studled the relation of these two leases
to the Hare Pool as it now exists?

A I have,



Q@ AS a result of your study, is 1t'&our recommendation

to the Commission that the limits or the Hare Ppool should be

extended to include Continental leases 1in Section 10 ang in
Sectlon 39

A That 1is right.
Q In support --

A (Interrupting) In order to do so it would, of course,

be necessary to include the Humble State lease in the south

half or Section 10,

Q Which 1lies between Continental's leases and the Hare

Pool proper?

A That is right,

Q But nevertheless 1t is your recommendation that the

limits of the Hare Pool should be extended to include the
Continental leases in Section 10 ang in Section 3?
A That is correct,

Q In support of that statement, have you prepared 3

structure map showing the relation of the leases 1in question

to the Hare Pool?
A I have,.

MR. COLLISTON: I would like to introduce that as

Continental Exhibit No. 1.

(Marked structupe map Exhibit 1,for 1dentification,)

MR. SPURRIER: Without objection 1t will be received,
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A The map -
W Hé}mk(Interrupfiﬁé)"wébid you explain that briefly to the
Commission?

A (Continuing) The map is contoured on top of the McKee
pay horizon. The wells shown are only the pre-permian the
number of the Drinkard wells in there which are not shown.

The wells shown with the red clrcle around them are those pro-
ducing from the Simpson.

Q Your testimony is to be limited strietly to thé con-
ditions as they apply to the Continental leases and to no
other leases?

A That 1is correct.

Q Except the Humble lease that lies 1n between as ya
mentioned.

A Which lies 1n between.

Q@ Have you also prepared a cross section showing the
geographical continuity of the Hare Field to the Continental
leases in question?

A It shows the continuity of the McKee pay.

MR. COLLISTON: I would like to introduce that as
Continental's Exhibit.
(Cross section marked as Exhibit 2, for identification,)

MR. SPURRIER: Without objection it will be received.

@ (By MR. COLLISTON) Again your testimony on this
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cross section is to be applied only as to Continental leascs
involved?
A That is correct.

MR, COLLISTON: That is all we have.

MR. SPURRIER: 1Is there any questioﬁ of this witness?

MR. GIRAND: I think we had better look at the map.
As I understand the Exhibits they will only be considered in-
sofar as they reflect the factsﬁon the COnéinental leases in
Section 10 and 3. |

MR, COLLISTON: I asked the wltness specifically in
each of those Exhibits.

MR. GIRAND: We have no obJection.

MR. COLLISTON: It is Continental's recommendation
to the Commission that the Hare Pool be extended to cover the
Continental leases in Sectlion 3 and Section 10.

MR. WHITE: May I ask one question?

MR. SPURRIER: Yes. |

MR. WHITE: Will you explain what Exhibit B is, what
it 1s proposed to show?

A It merely shows the continuity of the McKee pay
horizon,

MR, SPURRIER: By what type of diagram, Mr. Dailey?

A It i8 either electrical or radio activity logs. The
wells with only the two curves on them are radio activity logs

while those with the third curve in there are electrical logs.
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We have marked down there the top of the McKee horlzon across
there, and this one area between the Humble State, excuse me,
State "V" No. 7 and the Shell State No. 6 the top of the McKee
18 eroded and you go directly from the pre-permian into the
McKee, There 1is one possible exception in that.

MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone have a further question?

MR. GIRAND: 1In regard to Exhibit No. 1 you show no
faulting between the well No. 6 in the Shell lease and the
Well 6-E, was that line that you have drawn there on that
Exhibit based on data that you had?

‘/ﬁﬁ. COLLISTON: That line on there 1is a trace of a
cross section on the map.
A That line 1s a trace of the cross section.
MR. GIRAND: Trace of the cross section?
A Yes,

MR, GIRAND: Yoﬁr contour lines as they go into Section
2 and down into 1 and down into 12, are they based on parti-
cular dafa?

A We had studied -

MR. COLLISTON: (Interrupting) We stipulated that we
viere making no interpretation of the structure along that line
there,

MR. GIRAND: Rather than have the Commisslion get the
wrong impression, because the exhiblt we propose to offer
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conflicts considerably with what you have here, the real
interest that you had Mr. Dailey, in prepafing the map was
all, was based on the data you obtained in regard to Section
3 and Section 10 only?

A We had coples of the surveys on the wells in Section
A 2, 1 and 2 at the ﬁime. While our primary interest was in
this area to the West, we did continue our contours oun over
that side and it was possible there are several possible inter-
pretations in this, from here on over -

MR. GIRAND: You are not presenﬁing any interpreta-
tions to the Commlssion?

A  This was the‘simplest way of contrast.

MR, GIRAND: I see.

MR, WHITE: 1Is it your opinion that the proposed
extention will befin the same common source of supply as the
present existing Boundaries of the Pool?

A The extention that we are testifying to in Sectlon 3
and 10, the evidence that we have would indicate that it is.

MR. MACEY: Let me see that. The present boundary
1s the North half of Section 10, 1s that right?

A The present boundary is the North line of Section 15,

MR. SPURRIER: Any further questions of this witness ?

MR, GIRAND: D1d you make any check or comparison as
to the water level as to the wells over on Section 3 and 10 in
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the Simpson as against the Gulf well in Section 2 and the
Fullerton well in Section 1?

A I-did not. Like I say, we were not particularly
interested beyond Section 3, It appeared to be a continuous
formatlion up through, from Section 15 up through Section 3,

MR. GIRAND: Do you know of any place within the Hare
Pool as it now exists where there 1s as steep a dip as there
exists between Section 3 and Section 1 wells? -

A I c;n't remember right off-hand.

MR. GIRAND: You are acquainted with the fact that

the Fullerton No. 2 wells were dry and some 551 feet lower than

A I had heard that after this was prepared,
MR. GIRAND: That lunformation is not reflected on the
map that you have there?

A No, it 1s not.

"

MR. GIRAND: Your map was prepared prior to the time
the No. 2 Well was drilled?
A It was being drilled at the time,
MR. GIRAND: I think that is all,
MR. SPURRIER: Any further guestions of this witness?
If not the witness will be excused,
MR. SCOTT: W. A. Scott, representing Shell 0il Company,

Hobbs, New Mexico, after listening to Ilfr. Dailey's testimowy
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and after looking at his Exhibits, Shell wishes to concur and
support their case with regafds to the extenslon of the Hare
Pool to include the proposed boundaries as set up.

MR. SPURRIER: Is there anyone else here who has a
comment in this case? Mr. Dalley will you resume the stand
again?

Homer Dalley, resumed the stand, having been previously
duly sworn, testified further as follows: ,.

@ (By MR. MACEY) Is it your intention or ;;ur request
that the boundaries include all of Section 3? I noticed that
you have stated that you wanted it to include all of your
leases, You have some leases on the North line.

A VWell the applicatlion requested, let me think, I ﬁave
Yo think on this,

MR. SPURRIER: That is all right, take your time,

A The South-east and the South-west aquarters in Section
3 plus Lots 1%, 15 and 16. That would of course omit that
plece of acreage in the northern portion of Section 3.

MR. GIRAND: You don't happen to have a map showing

the lots outlined down there, do you?

A No, I don't.
MR, COLLISTON: That 1s set forth in the application,
is it not, Mr, Dailey? Exactly the acreage 1un Sectlion 3 and

exactly the acreage in Section 10 that we want to have?
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ion quarter

It is stated as Secvion 10, the southwest

A
jon 3, Lots 14, 15 and 16.

That 15 all T h
re anythlng or do

1erton have any

of Sect
MR. MACEY: ave.
es anyone else

MR. SPURRIER: Is the

Mr. Girand, does Ful

wish to be heard?
recommendations peyond what you have glven?

MR. GIRAND: If ¢

he commission please, we are not

involved i1n that area.

MR. SPURRIER: case 3
nly that the Commi

31 1is the case.
MR. GIRAND: O gsion should consider
n as modified by t
and thatb portion o

i1ssion in regard to

he application of the appll-

the applicatio
£ section 3.

include sectlion 10

cant to
pefore the comm

There being no evidencée

gection 2.
MR. SPURRIER: po you have 2 comment 1D 338 where

as agvertised?

the Terry Pool W
We would 1ike to ©

MR. GIRAND: Yes. ffer some proof

at the poundaries a5 set up by the

although we think th
s comply

38 should be changed and more or les

Commission«in 3
in the application in the Fullerton

with the boundaries made

011 Company.
MR. SPURRIER:

very well., 18 there any further

commend in 3317

—_—

MRE. SCOTT: 1 would 1ike to ask & question in regard
to Mr. girand's statement. ye would 11ke bo knowW 1f we
-12-




could what Fullertons proposed boundaries were,

MR. GIRAND: The proposed boundaries of the Fullerton
were the nbrthwest quarter of 12, the southwest quarter of 1,
the lotg 1ﬁ 1 there immedlately above the southwest quarter
13 and 14, the northeast Quarter of 2.

MR, SCOTT: The northeast quarter of 27

MR. GIRAND: I beg your pardon, the southeast quarter

MR, SCOTT: The southeast quarter of 2,

MR. GIRAND: The northeast of the southwest of 2 and

fractional lots.
MR. SCOTT: That was the northeast quarter of the

southwest quarter of 229

e

MR, GIRAND: Right and fractional lots, that would
be 14, 15 and 16,

MR. SCOTT: Maybe I had better just look at this.

(Discussion off the record.)

MR, GIRAND: The application of the Commission was
a four sectlon designation of Lots 1, 11 and 12,

MR, MACEY: You mean Section 1, 2, 11 and 12?

MR, GIRAND: Section 1, 2, 11 and 12.

MR. SPURRIER: Any further comment?

MR, GRAHAM: May I ask Mr, Girand a question to clear

up a plat that Bob has prepared, What is the significance of
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the extension up into the next Township?

MR. GIRAND: It doesn't extend into the next Townshilp.,

MR. GRAHAMY These are the lots, is that right?

MR, GIRAND: This is a cross section Township line
in which there is some 60 lots to the section.

MR. GRAHAM: That 1s a long section in other words?

MR. GIRAND: Yes, sir, so it does not extend past the
Township line,

MR. SPURRIER: Are there any further comments or
testimony in 3389

MR. GIRAND: Yes, sir. I would l3ike to have Mr. Ralph
Fitt;gg sworn.

RALPH U. FITTING,

having been first duly sworn, testifled as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. GIRAND:
Q Where do you live, Mr. Fitting?

A T llve in Midland, Texas,.

&O

What 18 your profession?
A I am a Consulting Petroleum Engineer and Geologist,
Q Are you an individual or a firm?
A I am a partner in the firm of Fitting and Jones,
which has been a consulting flrm In one férm or another since

1943 at that locationm.
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Q State your qualificationg for the purpose of the
record as a pebroleum engineer and geologlist?
A 1 am a graduate of Stanford Unilversity.
MR, GIRAND: Does the Commission recognize his

qualifications? 1If so, we wlll dispense with 1t,

e

MR, SPURRIER: Yes,

Q (By MR. GIRAND) Are you employed by the Fullerton
011 Company?

A On a consulting basis I have been employed by the
Fullerton since 1944,

Q In the course of your employment have you had brought
to your attention a survey and recommendation of the Fullerton
Elliot properties 1n Lea County, New Mexico?

A As & result of the conflict which has arisen here,

I have made a study of the situation as to the Hare Fleld and
as to the area east of the Hare Field which is the subject of
this conflict.

Q You are acquainted with the application filed by the
Fullerton 011 Company asking for a field designation to be
established covering the northwest quarter of Section 12, the
southwest quarter of Section 1, Lots 13 and 1% in Section 1,
the Southeast quarter of Sectlion 2, the northeast quarter o
the southwest quarter of Section 2 and Lots 14, 15 and 16 in
Section 2.
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A Yes, sir.

Q Were you consulted in regard to ascertaining or
describing the area to be included in the application?

A Yes, sir,

Q It was from your advice and your knowledge of the
~area that the limits of the proposed pool was so defined?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ Mr. Fitting, in the course of your st%dy, did you
prepare an area map showing the Simpson Well in the Township
involved 21, 377

A Yes, sir.

T MR. GIRAND: Do you have that map? Will you identify
it please?

(Marked for identification.)

MR. SPURRIER: We will take a five minute recess,

(Recess)

MR. SPURRIER: We willl proceed with Mr. Fitting's
testimony in Case 338,

Q (By MR. GIRAND) Mr. Fitting, Y direct your attention
to our Exhibit No. 2 in Case No. 338 and ask you whether or
not that plat was prepared under your supervision?

A Yes, sir.

MR. GIRAND: Ve would like to have this plat marked

as Exhibit 2, please.
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(Plat marked for 1dentification as Exhibit No. 2.)

Q VWhat dées that plat purport to show?

A The plat shows the conflict of these various appli-
cations. that have come before the Commission. The green
outlined areas are the ocutline of the Hare Pool as it now
stands. The brown outlined area is the area that was asked
to be included by the Continental as part of the Hare Field.
The red outlined area is the application of the Fullerton 0il
¢ompany for separate fleld designation. The yellow outlined
area 1s the Terry Pool description as in call of Case 338.

Q Doesuthat plat reflect any other data that you have
prepared in regard to the Fullerton application?

A Yes, sir. It shows the Simpson development at the
time of the completion of the Fullerton 011 Company, Fullerton
Federal Elliot No. 1, there were two;éompleted Simpson Wells
located in Section 3, none in Sectioé 2 and none in Section 10,

Q Were there any Simpson Wells completed in Section 11°?

A No, sir.

Q How far from the nearest production was the Fullerton
Elliot at the time of completlon?

A A mlile and a quarter.

Q Since that time had there been other wells in the

~

area?

A Yes, sir, there had been.
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Q Do you have a map showing those other wells?
A Exhibit No. 1 has the wells as tney now stand,
Q Does the map reflect any other data that you pro-

pose to offer to the Commission in support of the Fullerton

application?
A No, sir,
MR. GIRAND: We offer Exhibit No. 1 and Exhibit No.

2 in evidence,

MR, SPURRIER: Without objection the Exhibits will
be recelved. »

A (By MR. GIRAND) Mr. Fitting, I direct your attention
to the Exhlbit No. 1 and ask you to explain to the Commission
Just what that exhibit shows?

A This Exhibit shows the contours on top of the upper
Simpson sand formation in the Hare Pool area. All the wells
that are shown on here are all the wells that have been drilled
through the Simpson section. Those with the single dot are
the Ellenburger. Those with the circle are the wells completed
in the Simpson, The contours on this layer are seen to be
very uniform with a rate of about 100 foot to the location
until one point down in Section 21 is ' encountered where 250
foot fault 1s evidence and again the dip is changed at é point
in the west part of Section 2 where offset wells have encountered

the sand with differences of nearly 400 feet. The exhilbit
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also shows a line of cross section which has been prepared
and the exhibit shows the water level in the Hare Field, or
I should say the water levels because there are at least two
in the south part of the Hare Field, water 1s encountered at
minus 4420 or below and in the interval between Section 21
and Sectlon 22 the water level is no higher than 4641 and no
lower than 4680, It also shows -

MR. SPURRIER: (Interrupting) Gentlemen, let's have
your attentlion up here.

A  (Ccontinuing) The exhibit also shows that there have
been numerous falls encountered in the area in the west part
of Section 1 and the east part of Section 2, such as offset
wells, the Fullerton No. 1 and Fullerton No, 2 Federal Elllot
are 552 dip between the wells and Gulf AE and 6-E Leonard have
526 feet correlated as the difference in the two wells, The
exhibit also shows an area where the Simpson 1s absent and
granite knob underlies the pre-permlian section.

Q Wag that map prepared under your supervision?

A Yes, sir.

Q And from what source did you obtain the datum that
you have placed on that map?

A That was, the data that are on this map have been
obtained from the records that are on file with the New Mexico

by
0il Conservation Commission supplemented/ Scout data and the

-19-




“datum shown on this wap have been obtained from electric logs.

The points that are shown on the map you will notlce that
they are not on every well, but the points that are shown on
the wells on which electric logs were avallable to me.

Q Th; map truly represents the plcture as it exists
there at this time?

A There 18 a matter of interpretation in the area of
the faulted zone up in the northern part of thls exhlblt, but
in my opinion the existence of faults in there is amply justi-
fied by the virtue of the fact that both the qulf 6-E Leonard
and the Fullerton No. 1 Federal Ellilot are producing oil at a

greater depth than the water level in the Hare Fleld to the

ads
weast

PR .

Q Does that indlcate to you that there is a separate -
reservoir existing between Sectlon 3 and 10 and 6 and 2 and 1°?

A Insofar as the description of the line coincides with
the fault or the fault zones as shown on :this exhibit, yes.

Q Is it your opinion that the Gulf well and the
Fullerton well east of the west line of Section 2 are in a
different reservoir than the Continental wells in Section 3?

A It is,

Q In the Simpson pay?

A Yes, sir, those wells are producing from the same

l1ithologic unit, the Simpson sands, but by virtue of the fact
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that the wells have been encountened?ta depth greater than the
water level in the remainder of the Simpson reservoir in this

area I am satisfied there is no question about theilr being in

a separate reservolr,

Q Mr. Fitting, in the course of your analysis of this

application -~
—"
MR, GIRAND: Let me ldentify this as an exhibit,

Exhikit No, 3. ‘
(Marked Exhibit No. 3, for identification.)

Q Did you have prepared our Exhibit No. 3?

A Well, I prepared Exhibit No. 3.

e The datum reflected from that exhiblt, where was the
source of that datum?

A Like Exhibit No. 1, it was obtained from those sources
that I mentioned.

Q Will you explain to the Commission what the Plat
Exhibit No. 3 purports to show?

A Exhibit No. 3 1is to show the manner in which I deter-
mined the water level in the various fault blocks, the wells
that were cleaned, the total steps of them are shown on the
map underlined in green. The wells that are producing water
or where drill stem tests of water were obtalned, the greatest
scep that the water could have been produced is shown under-

lined in red., In additlon, there 1s a current water production
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data in the Hare Fleld shown. It will be seen that at the
point where the fault 1s shown in the middle of Section 21
that wells are producing water at depths of minus %415, U424,
and similar depths. Whereas north of that fault Shell Argo
No. 9 is oclean at minus 4534, or a difference there within a
quarter of a mile or within a half a mile of 120 feet, which
1s evidence that the 250 foot fault which occurs in this area
is a ceiling fault and one that has disturbed the fluids to
the extent that they have not reached the samé level even
under geologic times. So there 1s no question in my mind but
that there are two reservolirs at least one south of the fauited

area and one north of 1t.

o

Q What did you find 1ln relation to Sections 3, 2 and

1 and Seection 107

" 'A  The fault block north of Section 21 has wells that
are clean down as deep as minus 4579 and there was one well,
Shell Taylor Glen No. 1 that dfill-stem tested both oil and
water at total depth of minus 4641 and another well that drill-
stem tested some water at depth minus 4680. I concluded that
the water level in this block is plus or wminus, minus 4641,
Whereas to the east of the faulted area in Section 2, the
total depth of the lower most drill-stem test on Gulf 6-E in
the Simpson section was minus 4768 or 120 or 30 feet below the

water table 1In thils other fault block. Similarly Fullerton
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Federal Elliot No, 1 is completed and producing water free

“at the depth of minus 4775. The water table must be somewhere

below that point, and since the Simpson section was éntirely
water filled in Fullerton Federal Elliot No, 2, I can't say
Juét where the water level 1s in that area.
Q In other words, in the Fullerton Federal Elliot No. 2
the Simpson area was flooded wlth water?
A Yes, sir.
Q And 1t was 551 feet lower than the Fullerton Elliot
No., 1?
A Yes, sir,
Q Does the plat purport to show any other data 1in support
of this application, Mr. Fitting?
A No, I belleve that covers it.
MR. GIRAND: I would like to have this marked for
identificatipﬁ.
(Exhibit No. 4, marked for identification,)
Q Mr., FPitting, did you have prepared a cross section of
the area involved in this application and the adjacent area in

Section 2 and portions of 3°?

A Yes, sir, I have prepared such a cross section,
Q Mr. Fitting, did you prepare or cause to be prepared
Exhibit No. 42

A Yes, sir.
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Q@ Just state to the Commission what Exhibit No. 4
purports to show,.

A. This is a cross section showing the pre-permian
formations in the area of Sectlions 2 and 3 in the north part

" of the Hare Field area. The line of the cross section is
shown on Exhibit No, 1. It goes through a dry hole, Shell
Taylor No, 1, at least dry in the pre-permiad which drill-
tested oll and water between 4575 and 4654, The attitude of
the formations in that well are shown by these depths, the
top of the upper Simpson sand was minus 4571 in that well
and the well as I say was dry. The next well on the cross
section 1s Continental Hawk B-3, 3-E which 1is an Ellenburger
well that was drill-tested for oll in the Simpson section and
the intervals are shown in green.

Q The Hawk B-3 1s in Section 3, is it not?

A Yes, sir. The next well is Shell 3tate 10, which
well was a recent completion in the Simpson section and the
perforated intervals are shown and the color green for the
fact that the well produced oll from those perforations 1is
indicated at this point. The next Well is Shell State 6,
which is a Bronson well and the data that was avallable to
me showed no drill-stem tests in the Simpson section, The
next well is the Gulf Leonard No. 6, which well when seen . .:°

encountered the top of the Simpson sands sectlon conslderably
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lower to any of the wells to the west with the exception of
the dry hole on the extreme west. This well drill-stem tested
the Simpson section at two points, the lower most point of
which was minus 4768. The next well is the Fullerton Federal
Elliot No. 1 which drill-stem tested the upper sectlon sand
was depleted as 1is shownfwith the perforation from minus 4512
to minus U775, |

Q

”

From this map and the information that it contains,
did you form an opinion as to whether or not there was a
separate reservo;r between Section 3 and Section 2 and 17
A Insofar as the fault zones that are shown on Exhibit
No. 1 are concerned and on the west and east side of that
fault zone, yes, sir.
MR. GIRAND: We would like to offer Exhibit 4 and
3 and 1.
MR. SPURRIER: Without objection they will be received,.
Q@ (By MR. GIRAND) Mr. Fitting, in your analysis of the
two pools, did you make any check into the pressures of the
wells?
A Yes, sir, I did. Y couldn't find any reported pressures
on wells 1n the northwestern part of the area. The only
pressure in that area that was avallable to me was the one

on the Fulleirton Federal Ellliot No. 1, which pressure was sub-

stantially the same as the highest pressure that I could find
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on the Early wells in the southern parﬁ of the Hare Field

area.

Q In your opinion, do you believe_that the continuing

of the present allowable of the Fullerton well will create

any waste?
A No, sir, I do not.

Q  You believe that that allowable is a fair allowable

for that particular area?

A As I understand the rules and regulations of the

Conservation Commission, it seems to me that the well quali-

fies as a wildeat well angd having been completed below 18,000

Feet, is entitled to 1its Present allowable.

MR. GIRAND: I believe that is all,.

MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone have a question of this

witness?

.
PR

MR. SCOTT: Yes, I do. W. A. Scott with Shell 0il.,

I would 1like to take Just a second to look at the sectrorn-on -

the board before I start questioning, Mr. Spurrier.

CROSS EXAMINATION

By MR. SCOTT:

4] Mr. Pitting, I believe you stated that you had made

a detailed study of the Simpson formation in the area in

question and that you are familiar with it as a result of

these studiles, 1s that right?
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A Yes, sir.
Q I believe that in your Exhibit 2, it was a contour
plat, is that right?
MR, GIRAND: No, Exhibit 2 is the area.
A Exhibit 2 was the area.
‘Q Which exhiblt was the contour?
MR, GIRAND: No. 1,
A No, 1.
Q@ ‘Those contours were on the upper 31mpsoﬁ sands?

A Yes, sir.

Q I8 that what is commonly referred to and known as
the McKee sand?

A That 1s right.

Q I belleve you stated that these maps were prepared

under your supervision?
A They were actually prepared by me.

Q Prepared by you. And that you further stated that

you felt that the cross sections and the contoured plats in
your estimation truly represented the picture as you saw it?

f : e Yes, sir,

/ Q Further I believe you stated that in your opinion

the faults which you have put on your contour plat and on your

cross sections and presented as exhibits, that these faults

"indicated separate reservoirs?
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A Yes, sir.

Q And that in your opinlion as a result of the inter-
pretation of these faults on the contour plat on the cross
sections that Fullerton Federal A-1, Gulf Leonard 6-E were
in separate reservolrs from wells producing from Simpson
sénds to the west, is that correct?

A Yea, sir, that 1s my interpretation.

Q I believe that you had indlcated on your contour
plats and possibly on one the water levels, and also by your
statement that there was a water level of 4420 feet subsea
to the south of the fault which you postulated on your contour
plats, 1s that borrect?

A  Approximately 4420 subsea, yes.

Q 4420, is that what you have found and stated before?

A Yes, 1t 1is.

Q VWhat water level do you propose that to be, a Simpson
water level or a McKee water level or Continental water level,
in just what formation 1s that water level?

A That 1s a water level in the Simpson sand section,

8] Since you made this detalled study of this section,

I am sure you are quilte aware of the fact, plus being quali-

~fied as presenting geoclogical testimony, that within the

Simpson formation in this area there are two sand bodles from

which we are producing in the Hare Pool and in the area to the
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north, thegupper most of which we fefer to as the McKee sand
and one offwhich you stated your contour is based on, 'The
lower one which 1is known in geological terms as the Conhell. o
sand, 1is that right?

A There are more than two sand bodies; the McKee sand
section that 1is composed of numerous sand bodies there is a
slightly thinner_shale gsection between the base of the McKee
and the top of the Conneli?i: within the McKee'éand sectlon’
itself,

Q You spoke of the base of the McKee, Where do you
plaoe the McKee sand in the Simpson section in regard to the
lower sands?

A I haven't placed,it as an approximation 15 or 16 feet
above the top of the Connell.

Q But in your statement you placed it in the Conndllote

A There is a shale section in the Connell and I have
regarded the Simpson sand section as entirely one sand series.

Q I beiieve you stated that Shell Argo Q was producing
clean oll from the Hare Pool from a certain subsea depth. I
didn't get that at the time, Could you tell me what that was.
I didn't get that down?

A That was Shell Argo 10, which 18 produecing from 2

total depth of minus 4512,

Q That was Shell Argo 107
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A Yes.

Q Thank you. Now then, I believe you stated that was
clean to that depth, 4512 subsea. You are probably familiar
with looking at the log on that well and knowing that the full
Simpson section is open, the productivity section is open,
(;ggt 1s the McKee and what I will refer to that 1s the Conuell
section that is below what you have referred to as a shale
break below the McKee?

A Yes, sir,

' Mr. Fitting, with regard to this shale break, don't
you think it would be quite possible that there might be two

- distinct and separate structural traps as far as water 1is
concerned within the;Simpson section, and that there might be
a different water level in this lower sand that I have referred
to as the Connell and which if you will refer to any electric
logs shows as & more or less separate sand body below the McKee
and below the shale section that you have talked about.
Wouldn't you think that there might be the possibility, geo-
logically speaking, that there might be two separate water traps,
two separate water reservoirs there?

A Yes, sir, there certainly could be.

Q There could be that possibllity. Thank you, 1In that
case if that possibility were to hold true there might be two

different water levels in the Simpson formation, is that not
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section you presented and from your statements, the Exhibits that
you presented, that you testified from, that Federal A-~1 is in a
separate block from the majority of the McKee-Connell Wells pro-
ducing to the west of that area as a result of the faults that
you postulated on your Exhibits, that you considered Fullerton
Federal A=l and the Gulf well to be in separate McKee-Connell
reservoirs?

A In a separate Simpson reservoir. I know of no well whether
you wish/;o name the sands as McKee-Connell, that is ciean to the
depth that those two wells are now producing clean oil minus 4775,

Q ;Since you are presenting the geological data for Fullerton
at thie hearing and since the faults that you have shown on the

crosssections and contour plats play somewhat of an important

role in determining the separation of these reservoirs in the Simp-
son, I would like to ask you some questions regarding the
fundamental structural geology as to the basis for these faults
proposed to geologically and structurally divide the Simpson
sands in separate reservoirs. Mr. Fitting, is it not true,
well probably as to geologic concept that a fault depth
to definitely be proved to be existent beyond any doubt
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true, does that not follow?
A Yes, sir, there might be. .
Q Mr, Fitting, I noticed from your contour plat and cross




you have to have some means of determining that it is there.
In this particular case, since the formations invelved are
beneath the surface and the only way you can definitely
geologically prove the faults to be present, don't you have

to show beyond any question in order to prove that it is there
that that fault aotually cuts a well bore?

A Not if that fault displaces the water table - -

Q (Interrupting} I am asking - -

A (Continuing) I think that is accurate proof.

Q I am asking you as to structural qualities, just
from structure faults and contours. Don't you have to show
that the fault cuts a well bore before you can put it on there
and say it 1s definite that it is there?

A There are many faults that have been placed geologically
without the fault exactly cutting the well bore.

Q But you don't prove that the faults are there unless
you can show the fault cut the well bore, is that not right?

A Most of the faulting in West Texas and New Mexico
is of the type that it is at such a right angle that we rarely
see them cut a well bore.

Q Therefore, you have no proof geologically that the
faults are actually there, is that right?

A Yes, geologically, there is a great deal of inter-
polation in it where you find a uniform regular dip as you
find in this field suddenly altered and the rate of dip

increased from one hundred feet between well bores to three
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hundred or more there is indirect evidence of faulting.

Q Indirect evidence, Of course, as you say indireot
evidence, now you have made a statement that these dips are
regular. That is purely your interpretation, is that not
right?

A I don't think that anyone that would contour the
area would show any thing other than a regular dip in the
area where I have shown it.

Q That is purely a matter of personal interpretation
as far as that goes. I imagine it is on any structural
question involved any geologist would have many plctures of
the same structure, but, in other words, Mr. Fitting you
can't actually show us where the faults cut a well bore and
-actually therefore prove that the faults are definitely there®?
Thereﬂis indirect evidence of them gologically, is that the
answer?

A Only indirect evidence, not positive, indirect
evidencs,

Q Is there any positive evidence?

To me it is positive.

A
) To you it is positive.

A May I finish the answer. 7To me - -
%éu (Interrupting) Sure.
A (Continuing) To me it is when coupled with the fact

that the fluid levels are disturbed by the faulting. To me
it is positive when the fluid is -~ -

Q (Interrupting) There is another theory in geology
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with regard vo placing the fault on the contour map and that

is to determine the dip and the strike of the fault, the dipping

the deviation horizontal and the strike being the horizontal
direction of the fall that you have to have three wells cut

in order to determine the strike dip and fault and can you

_determine the strike and dip in any of the faults that you

have shown?

A I know that the dip is very steep, very high laid

‘fault, I know the strike is fairly well ocontrolled by the

occurrenée of only three wells none of which are cut by any
of these faults,

Q You say that you know that the dip in these rfaults
are steep. THow do you know that the dip is steep?

A That is another indirect evidence from other flelds
in West Texas and New Mexico that all the faults are very
steep,

Q That is indirect evidence?

A Yes, sir,

Q Mr, Fitting, since you haven't definitely proved to
us that the wells haven't cut any wells - -

MR. GIRAND: (Interrupting) We object to the form
of the juestion.
MR. SPURRIER: Objection sustained.

Q (By #r. Scott) qu»Fitting, can you say definitely
that these structural interpretations which you have presented
are nov wronge
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A I will say this that additional wells will supplement
the data that we now have and it may prove that the picture
has changed materially over what is shown here, As a matter
of fact the last two wells, the Fullerton Well, Fullerton
Elliot No. 2 has changed the picture materially as has Gulf
Leonard A, the later well being 526 feet high and the former
well being 515 feet low. T am sure that wasn't anticipated.
I hadn't anticipated that would occur.

Q Now - -

A (Interrupting) Let me finish. If there is any
change in the picture I think it will be on the side of -
complicating it rather than simplifying it as it now stands.

Q Just what geologic age do you consider these
faults that you have shown them to cut?®

A They are all pre-permian. The faults die out at
the baslis of the pre-per -~ at the originsl surface overlying
the pre-permian,

Q Based on your study of this field of what gross
thickness, let's just say an average thickness in the area
that we have in cuestion, what average thickness would you
assign to the 8impson section that is productive®

A I haven't assigned any such average.

) 7vell, could you give us one just purely as an
estimate, an average?

A The gross productive section is shown on the cross
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section here as being from Shell State 10 minus 4087 to
minus 4482, which is the thickness of about 350 feet, no,
about 400 feet.

Q 400 feet?

A Yes. That is a maximum thickness.

Q Yes, that is including the productive interval

there?
A Yes, sir,
Q Do you know off hand what the average gross

thickness of the Elienburger is in that area where it is present
and productive?

A It is quite variable,

) 1 might add there that we find it varies from around
100 to 150 feet., Would you go along with that as an estimate?

A It depends on how much granite wash there is as to
what the thicknéss is.

) How much throw or vertical displacement would you assign,
did you give to those faults up in the northeast end of your
plat or your cross section, either one? |

A It is shown here on the cross section with
approxiﬁately 300 foot of throw in this fault zone or 350,

Q About 300 to 350?

A Yes, sir,

5] Is that for both of the parallel down steps?
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A Yes.
Q Since the McKee, since the Simpson sands lie

immediately above the Ellenburger where both the Simpson
and Ellenburger are present in the area, then your fault

wodld have to cut you state both the Simpson and the

Ellenburger?
A Yes, I imagine it would.

Q Since the Ellenburger in this area is know not

to be as thick as the Simpson - -
MR. GIRAND: (interrupting) If the Commission

please, I am going to object agdin. ‘The Ellenburger section

is not involved in this hearing.
MR. SCOTT: I am trying to make a point here, Mr,

Spurrier, if I/could continue, I realize that the Ellenburger

is not within the call of the hearing, but with regard to the
geologic point that I am trying to bring out just one or two

questions more. It is quite important for me to prove my
point that I do include them. 1 do realize that we are not

discussiod the Ellenburger with regard to the call but I

just want to talk about it.
MR, SPURRIER: Very well.
Q By MR. SCOTT: Since you say that the faults cut




both the Simpson and the Ellenburger formatipns,and the . .. -
"ﬁiiéﬁ%ﬂiééfﬂiéwﬁggmééwﬁhick here as the Simpson, at least it
1s not thicker, can you consider these faults to separate'
tﬁe Simpson 1into different formations then, of course, we
consider those to be seen faults. Thenyif they separate the
Simpson into different formations as o a result of these
stated faulﬁs they would likewise, 1t would seem, have to
separate the Ellenburger, Now, are you familiarkﬁith the
commission's order, it 1is a recent order No. 4,124 dated
January 8th, and it is with regard to consolidating the
Brunson and the north Brunson pools into one pool to be called
the Brunson Pool. Are you famlllar with that?

A No, sir, I am not.

Q That order which:was issued by-thé. Cdmmigsion in-
cluded the southwest quarter of Section 2, that is included
in the Brunson Pool limits, the southwest quarter of Section
2 and Lots 11, 12, 13 and 14, 1In Section 2, to be within the
1inits of the Brunson Pool then it also gives some other
acreage on down to the south. Thlis had been the North Brunson
and this the Brunson and they consolidated them. Now, lir,
Fitting, that order was arrived at after about a six month
perlod since the North Brunson Pool was discovered. The
S
testimony has been presented by operators before this Commission

and after due consideration of the testimony that the Commission
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has considered all of the Brunson Pool to be one reservoir,
£ your c¢ontour plaits aud cross scctlions
and in view of Fullerton's proposed boundaries of the Terry
Pool, I believe that you will find that there is /%rcl) acre
section there in which the Fullerton proposed Terry Pool
boundary and the Brunson Pool boundary as already set down
by the Commission, that they overlap., If the Simpson forma-
tions are considered to be a separate reservoir in those

two 40 acre units 1n the west half of Section 2, which you
have included in your boundary, then it would £ollow by

geologlcal reasoning in view of your faults which have segre-

two 40 acre units would have to be dealt with the same way,

for where you had separation by fault in the Simpson certainly
you would have 1t in the Ellenburger. Therefore, I just want
to point out to the Commission that in the light of this
testimony that 1s being given by Fuilerton regarding the
creation of the new Terry Pool and in view of the Commission's
order which has included 80 acres within the same area, it looks
to me like there would have to be separate reservoirs set

up there for the Brunson Pool as it would have to be FPor the
Simpson formation if this Terry Pool is created as such,

MR. GIRAND: This seems to be more in the nature of

an argument and a closing argument,
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MR. SCOTT: I Jjust wanted to ask him a few more

~questions,

Q (By MR. SCOTT) Mr. Fitting, this 1is a log, it is
a survey that was run on the Fullerton Federal A-1, which
was given to us by Fullerton. We/would like to kmow if you
would concur with-our collation fbr the top of the McKee sands
as»wé have shown 1t on here?

A No, I don't.

Q Where do you place the top of the McKee s;ﬁd?

A  minus 4446, which 1is 14 feet lower than where you
have 1it.

Q That would be approximately right here, wouldn't it
(indicating)? Now, 1in light of the fact that your-are .producing
from this Simpson formation, do you consider, as does the
Commission, that all of the productive interval in the Simpson
in one common reservoir?

A I have already stated that it is possible that there
is more than one water table in the Simpson section.

Q Let's say that the, for liustance, in the interval
here shown on the log, in the productive interval, would you
consider all this one common reservoir as the Commission has
with regard to productive intervals in other Simpson sand
producing wells?

A If 1t is not it has been made a common reserveir
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by the Well Board,

Q Do you have avallable a record of the drill-stem
tests taken by Fullerton on the Federal A-1?

A Yes., Insofar as the Simpson sectlons are concerned,
those drill-stem tests are shown on the cross sgection,

Q@ On the cross section?

A Yes, sir.

Q I would like to take the liberty of asking you or
to read them or elther we cén point them out to the Commission.
The drill-stem teéts téken in thi/upper part of the Simpson
sands in this well and the intervals that were included in

these tests.

A There was one drill-stem test taken for minus 4449
to minus_ 3937.
Q In the Fullerton Federal A-1?

A Yes.

Q According to your records recelved from information
released from Fullerton we have a record showing three drili~
stem tests taken within the Simpson sand section. The first
being from 7942 to 7967 feet?

A That 1s correcst.

Q In which there was a recovery of 180 feet of 45 degree
gravity oil and 360 feet of o0il and gas cut mud?

A That 1s correct.
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Q That was 7942 to T967. Then we had a record 7965

to 7992,

A That is right.

Q@ And 1t has been reported to us that on that drill-
stem test the well flowed 11 barrels of clean 01l per hour,
»the gravity of which was 46.2 degrees,

A That 1is correct.

Q That was from 7965 to 7992. Then there was a third
drill-stem test taken from 7994 to 8030. |

A That is correct.

Q@ On that drill-stem test from 7994 to 8030 the report
showed that the well flowed, that the tub was open one anda

half hours and flowed 117 barrels of c¢lean oll per hour,

A .That is correct.

/E; Mr. Fitting, are you famillar with Rule 5 in the
rules and regulations of the Commission?
A I am probably familiar wilth it but not by its number,
Q T would like to take the liberty to acqualnt ourselves

by reading one or two sections. "In allocated pools, the

allocation between pools 1s in acéordance with the top of the
producing depth of the pool and the corresponding proportional
factor set out below, The depth to the casing shoe or the top
perforation in the casing, whichever is the higher, in the
first well completed in a pool determines the depth classifl-
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cation for the pool." Now, Mr. Fitting, in light of the
fact that there was definltely clean Simpson production
established by drill-stem tests from & depth of above 8,000
feet in this well, that shows of oll and gas were recorded
by drill-stem tests as high as 7942, that a flow of clean
oil 11 barrels per hour rate was established by drill 7965
to 7992 was established from 8, Mr. Fitting, had your company
perforated some of this pay from 7942 to 8000 feet, I'm
quite sure that this whole question of a new pqol designation
never would have come up.  That is all.
have

A You don't/a question relating to that.

MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Fitting, in view of the fact that
Mr. Scott has besn testifying here, if you have anything
further to put into the record I suggest you go ahead. It
wasn't strictly a cross examlnation.

MR. SCOTT: I certailnly wish to apologize., We do
have further testimony at which time we can be cross examined
on any testimony that we have,

MR.- SPURRIER: The Commission always likes to get a
complete record and for that reason we let you testify as you
dld and we expect you t% testify further, but Mr, Fitting in
all fairness might havezsomething to say without belng on
cross examination,

A I would like to volunteer this, that with reference

to the perforation below 8,000 feet it is my understanding
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that the Fullerton englneer advised with an engineer from
the Shell 01l Company as to the practice in this field and
whether the Shell considered this to be a depletion type
reservoir with the possibilities of gas capping 1t at a later
date and was adivsed not to perforate the top of the sand.
As‘a matter of fact, if you will notice the Shell State 10,
the top of the perforations in that well :are roughly the same
distance below the top of the sand as in the Fullerton well,
MR, SCOTT: Could I answer that question?
MR. SPURRIER: I didn't notice any question, Mr. Scott.
MR,

ITRAND: I would like to ask one further question.

RE-DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. GIRAND:
Q Mr. Fitting, has anything been brought forward here
by the examination of Mr. Scotp or his statements into the
record which would change your opinion as you have previously
expressed it in regard to the reservolr?
A No, sir,
MR. GIRAND: That is all. _
MR. SPURRIER: Any further questions of thils witness?
If not, we will take a recess 1n thls case for lunch until

1:45 p, m.

(vhereupon, the hearing was recessed until 1:45 p.m.)
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AFTERNOON SESSION

Thursday, February 21, 1952, 1:45 P. M.

MR, SPURRIER: We will come to order.

MR. GIRAND: If the Commission please, we Just flnished
the witnegs Fitting and that is the applicant's case,

MR. SPURRIER: That is your c#se. Mr, Scott, do you
have testimony to put on?

MR. SCOTT: Yes, I do.

MR, FEDERICI: Will the record show that W. R, Federicil
Cheston Montgomery is appearing here for Shell Petroleum Company.
Mr, Scott will proceed on his own. I will Just sort of sit
here and help out.

MR. SCOTT: Would you like any qualifications?

MR. SPURRIER: Have you qualified before?

MR, SCOTT: I don't know., I will be glad to for the
record if you desire,

MR. SPURRIER: Briefly.

MR. GIRAND: We will admit his qualifications,

MR, SPURRIER: Well, we will accept your qualifications,
Go ahead.

W. H. ScorT,

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. FEDERICI:

Q@ Wherc you state in the records the quallfilcations as
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what for example?

A My qualifications to testify on the fact that I am
employed as;nJExpiration Engineer with Shell 011 and as such
do jobs for the Shell 0il.

MR. SPURRIER: Let's speak loudly and make every-
thing distinct and take it slowly.

@ Before you proceed, Mr. Scott, do you care to make
any answer to Mr. Fittings statement concerning a statement
made to him or his company by Shell engineer?

A Yes, sir, I would. I would just like to make the
statement that I have been authorized by the Shell management
to say thaet no engineer employed by Shell 0il Company was
authorized by the Shell management to make any statement to
Fullerton or their representatives or to advise them with
regard verforating any well. It certainly is not Shell's
policy to advise any company as to where they should perforate
their wells or how they should prcduce them,

MR, FEDERICI: As I told the Commission a while ago,
I amAnot acquainted with the facts, but I would like Mr. Scott
to Just proceed as he will on hls own statements.

MR. SPURRIER: Very well,

A The Hare Pool was discovered with the completion of
the Amerada Hare No. 6 in the northwest quarter of the south-
west quarter of Section 33-21South, 37 East. The discovery
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~arithmetic avergge bottom hole curved pic

date for the Pool was placed on July 20, 1947, Hare No, 6

was completed on July 25, 1947. Some four days after.the
completion date this well was shut in for thirteen days and

a static bottom hole pressure taken. This pressure was fownd
to be 3,033 pounds per square inch at a datum of ujoo feet
subsea and 1is considered to be very near the original reservoir
pressure of the Hare Pool.

“Since that time 8 fleld-wide surveys have been taken by

.the New Mexico 01l and Gas Engineering Committee. I would

like to present Exhibit No. 1 to the Commission.
(Marked Exhibit No. 1, for identification.)
A (Continuing) Exhibit No. 1 i1s an arithmetic average

bottom hole pressure for each of these surveys. If is an

v v A e am e amtyy
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time for the Hare Pool.

MR. GIRAND: If the Commisslon please, we would like
for the Shell to state to the Commission whether they protest
our application or whether they seek to have the territory
covered in our application included in the Hare Pool or just
what their position is. Ve are at a loss to know how to
meet the statements of Mr. Scott without knowing what they
are predicating thelir statements on, I think we ought to be
entitled to know what your position is.

MR, SCOTT: X will be glad to answer that. Ve are
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presenting our testimony with regard to the call of the hear-
ing which 18, under the call, is the creation of the Terry
Pool. We are opposSing the creation of the Terr& Pool as with-
in the call of this hearing.

» MR. GIRAND: Then to go a step further we have
eliminated certain portions of the territory included in the
call for the designation of the Terry Pool. 1In other words;
the only testimony that has been offered has been-in regard
and relation to the application of the Fullerton 0il Company.
Are you directing your protest to that particular designation
or are youAdirecting it to the.entire Tervy qul designation?

MR, SCOTT: I am designating our opposition to the
case as submitted jand has proposed on the motion of the

H

Commission,

MR. GIRAND: That is all.

MR. GRAHAM: The elimination of that acreage wouldn't
materially effect your position.

MR. SéOTT: I don't know that I quite understand.

MR. FEDERICI: There was an acreage eliminated this
morning from the particular pool, May I inquire what acreage
was eliminated this morning?

(Discussion off the record,)

MR, SCOTT: I understood this was a Commission called

case and not an application of Fullerton for the creation of
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a Pool.

MR. SPURRIER: Do you want to proceed. Do you want
to answer that?

MR. GIRAND: Only to this extent, that is correct.
This is a commission called case but the call of the Commission
was based on the application of the Fullerton 0il Company and
the Commission on 1ts own motion enlarged the_perritory.

MR, SCOTT: All we can do is come prepared to testi-
fy as the case 1s proposed and this area is outlined here in
red which you mentioned this moruning was not included, it is
included within the total bvoundaries that the Commission has
proposed and we have come prepared to testify as the Commission
proposed the boundary whicech includes this acreage also.

MR. WHITE: Let me ask this question. If the Commission
confines itself to the position of Fullerton, what position do
you take as to that?

MR:; SPURRIER: Which would be the area within the red,

MR. WHITE: Within the pink or red,

/;;1 SCOTT: VWell, isn't that beyond the call of the
hearing? Isan't the hearing as 1t is set up for these four
sections, maybe I am not following what you are trylng to get
at and also included in that the Fullerton has come up this

morning and said that, I belleve I am right, correct me 1if I

am wrong, that thisg was the boundary that they would propos:.
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This 1s the boundary here of the Terry Pool.

MR, GIRAND: As a matter of fact, the record will
show that in December we had filed such an application and
this is the outline of our proposed Pool designation,

MR, FEDERICI: Nonetheless, 1t 1s a creation of a
new Pool,

MR. GIRAND: That 1is correct. If he has opposition
to the outlylng acreage such.as the north half of 2 and 1
and the south half of 12 and the northeast quarter of 12 and

all of Section 11 why that portlion of Section 2 lying west of

the southwest quarter an 80 acre tract up here, why we have

no protest, We don't think it belongs in the Terry ‘Pool
either,

MR. SCOTT: 1t is not the matter of your protestimn,
Mr. Girand, 1t 1s a matter of letting me testify on the case
as called by the Commission,

MR, GIRAND: There is nothing before the Commission
in support of those particular tracts.

MR. SPURRIER: That 1s right.

MR, SCOTT': I have nothing -~

MR. GIRAND: (Interrupting) It is not paramount to
the 1ssue because there 1s nothing before the commission here

on that.

MR. FEDERICI: It goes to show whether the Pool in
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this particulaq!area should be established. His testimony
should go to whether it should be,

MR. GRAHAM: Have you withdrawn and would you amend
your application to all that land except the inside of the
red line?

MR. GIRAND: As a matter of fact, we never had it in
there. That was the Commission's own ~--

MR. GRAHAM: (Interrupting) That is what the Commission
issued their notice on.

MR. GIRAND: Our application only called for land
coclored in red.

MR, FEDERICIt But the Commission ==~

MR. GIRAND: (Interrupting) The notice went out on
the’four sections.

MR. GRAHAM: That is what we used here,

MR, FEDERICI: Where 1s the call?

MR, SCOTT: If 1t please the Commission, I would like
to state for Shell that we are here on the understanding that
this is Case 338 B which was a matter of the application of
the Commission upon its own motion for an order for the creation
of & new Pool to be known as the Terry Pool for Simpson pro-
duction to include all of Sections 1, 2, 11, 12, 21 South,

37 East, That is the call of the hearing and that is what we

are here prepared to testify for,
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MR, FEDERICI: I think that is the 1dea to proceed
in that the Commission has called it on all those particular
Sections, I think thevCommission can determine whether or
not it really effec¢ts this particular area or not. I think
it does not effect the entire area but it lncludes the area
that is marked Fullerton because it 1s an establishment of a
Pool within this area including the Fullerton area, T think
the testimony is pertinent to the establishment of the Pool.

N .
MR. SPURRIER: The Commission did call the case as

‘you have stated. You are entirely proper in testifying on

that case. However, with all due respect to all witnesses
let's hurfy it along as fast as we can, Let'ts don't review
each and every ltem of the whole case,

MR, SCOTT: Well, I would certainly like a chance
to present my testimony in full, to present the company's
pilcture.

MR. SPURRIER: That is right, you have that oppor-
tunity at this moment.

MR, SCOTT: I will speed it up as much as I ¢an.

A (Mr. Scott continuing) Based on Exhibit No. 1 the

‘arithmetic average bottom hole pressure for each of the Hare

Pool field-wilde surveys 1is plotted on the Exhibit, the <graphi-

¢al plot of :the Hare Pool average bottom hole pressure versus' irme
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indicates that the reservolr pressure 1s declining steadlly
and by the June, July, August 1951 survey a pressure reduction
amounting to Q44 pcunds per square inch occcurred which pressure
drop amounts to about 2,259 bafrels of o1l produced per pound
per square inch pressure drop. With this in mind, we wou;d
‘like to take time to bring to your attention some 1nteresting
facts about the pressure behavior in this Pool &8s Simpson
devélopment moved northward from the discovery well, Amerada
Hare No. 6.

At this time I would like to present in evidence Exhibit
No. 2, a map of the area in guestion.

MR. FEDERICI: These have not been offered. To save
time we will offer them all at once,.

. (Marked Exhibit No. 2, Case 338+B.)

A ‘ZContinuing) In November and December of 1948 the
bottom hole pressure survey was run which included a well in
the south half of Section 33 and two wells in the north half
of Section 33. In the observed average bottom hole pressure
for these three wells 1t was 2,880 pounds per square inch.

Then 1in April 1949 a well was completed in the north half
of Section 28 in the southwest quarter of the northeast quarter.
In May, June, 1949 field-~wide survey it had a pressure of 2,934
pounds or 54 pounds higher than the observed average field
bottom hole pressure for the November, December, 1948 survey
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which was taken some six months previously.

Then as we move northward in our example in May, June,
1949 a field-wide bottom hole pressure survey was run which
included a well in the north half of Section 28, then the
other wells that were producing to the south of that, four
wells were surveyed in this field-wide survey which included
two wells in the north half of Section 33 and two wells in
the south half of Section 28 and the average bottom hole
pressure for the five wells was 2,875 pounds per square inch.
In August 1949, a well was completed in the southwest quarter
of Section 22, Shell Turner No. 4 with an initial bottom hole
pressure of 2,902 pounds per square inch or 27 pounds higher
than the average observed fleld bottom hole pressure for the
May, June, 1949 survey.

Then in the November, December, 1949 period another field
wide survey was run, It included coming from south to north
three wells in the north half of 33, one well in the southeast
quarter of 29, three wells in the south half of 28, two wells
in the north half of 28, two wells in the south half of 21,
and one well in the southwest quarter of Sectioﬁ 22. The
average bottom hole pressureifbr these 12 wells was 2,742 pounds,
Then in January, 1950 approxlmately a month tc a month and a

half }later the well was completed In the southeast quarter df

the northwest quarter in 22, Shell Argo A-4, with an initial
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bottom hole pressure of 2,989 pounds or 247 pounds higher than
the average observed field bottom hole pressure for the November,
December, 1949 survey. It is of interest to note that at the
time of completion for Shell Argo A-4 this well was one half
mile north - northeast outstep to the northern limits of Hare
Pool production while the previous outstepping examples were
approximately onw locatlon outsteps.

In June, July, and August of 1951 anothen_f1e1d~wide
survey was run on bottom hole pressure which included a total
of 26 wells and the producing area of the field which had an
average bottom hole pressure of 2,089 pounds. Then approximately
a month and a half later in September the well was completed

in the northwest quarter of the southwest quarter of Section

‘15, Shell Argo No. 10 with an initial bottom hole pressure

of 2,885 pounds or 796 pounds higher than the average bottom
hole preséure for the Hare Pool in the July, August, 1951
survey.

It 1s of interest here to point out that Shell Argo No. 10
was drilled in an area which was a half mile outstep to the
then limits of Hare Pool production.

In October 1951 the Continental Hawk B-~3-1-3 was completed
in the southeast quarter of Sectlion 3, It has been reported
to us that this well had observed initial bottom hole pressure
of 2,905 pounds per square inch. The completion of this well
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in the Simpson marked a one half mile northerly outstep from

the then northern limits of Hare Pool production in the north
half of Section715. Its first observed bhottom hole pressure

was 816 pounds higher than the average measured in the older

producing area one to two months previously.

Therefore, you can see that starting from the dlscovery
well from the Hare Pool as development progressed northward
the new outstepping wells had pressures higher than ﬁhe pro-
ducing areas already established to the south., I have brought
to your attention gortherly outstepping wells which had as
éuoh as 816 pounds per square inch more pressure than the
average bottom hole pressure of the wells in the previously
proven areas to the south. I would like to point out that
| this certainly was nothing to cause the operators in the Hare
| ' Fool to requgst any new pool designations, and that 1t was

' felt that this was merely the practical proof of the basic
|

is that in a vreservoir such as this, which is made up of shale
and sands, wiﬁh a calcareous or limey material holding together
the sand gralns, that the permeabllity is generally of a

medium order., In these outstepplng locations it is logilcal

to expect that a flrst observed bottom hole presaure will
approximate more nearly the original conditions rather than

observations in the areas that have been producing for some
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time. 1In these higher than average observations 1t indicates
a lack of complete pressure equalization during the short
producing 1ife bhut do not indicate the dlscovery of a new
reservoir,

The correct 1nterpretatioﬁ of these observations has been
realized by the companies that have been driliing and producing
in the Hare Pool for almost five years. As a result of the
testimony fhe Commission has in the pastfconp;nued to consider
such outsteps as extentlions of the HarejPool and have pro-
gressively extended the boundaries of this pool northward to
the south line of Section 10, which is the present limits.

Now, in a further attempt to show you reasons why, in our
opinion, no data or Exhlbits have been presented to give con-
clusive proof as to the exlstence of & new and separete reser-
voir in the Simpson, I would like to present for your consldera-
tibn some structural interpretations of the McKee and
Ellenburger., First, I would like to say that we make no attempt
to testify that any one of these interpretations is the only
correct interpretation for eilther of the two formations. As
you have no doubt seen in previous cases before this Commission,
there are times when no two geologists willl have the same
interpretation of a structure in question. We are presenting
these interpretations to show you how much the plcture sctually

can vary from one extreme to another. With that in mind, I
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would like to present in evidence Exhibit No. 3.
(Marked Exhibit No. 3, Case No. 338, for identification.)

A (Continuing) This Exhibit is a structural interpre=~
tation of the McKee sand. You will note that this Exhibit shows
the McKee structure to be highly faulted with many different
fault blocks, These faults on this plat are not tied down.
We have no definite proof that they are there, However, they
are based on indirect evidence as previously testifiled.

In other words, we can pdt these faults on this plat as
a matter of one persons interpretation, and we can at the same
time draﬁ the conftour lines so that they are correct with
regard to the amount of displacement theoretically\assigned to
that fault. So you can see, with regard to this picture, that
coming from south to north as the Hare Pool was developed by
northerly outstepping wells which had higher observed bottam
hole pressures than the average pool bottom hole pressure, and
that these wells might have been across any one of these faults,
In many of these fault blocks in line with previous testimOny
presented before the Commission today they might be designated
as separate reservoirs, Again, I would like to point out that
iIn the past as the Hare Pool was developed to the north by
outstepping wells which had the higher observed pressures, that
the Commission counsidered these outsteps to be In the same

reservolr as the Hare Pool,
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At this time I would like to present ln evidence another

Exhibit.
(Marked Exhibit No. %, case 338, Shell, for identi-

fication.)

A (continuing) Now, since the simplest solution to a
problem 1s often the most straight forward and consequently
sometimes the best, we would 1like to present Exhibit 4, which
is another structural interpretation of the McKee sand and
which, as you can see, contains no faults of any kind. On
this plcture, we don®t have to worry about hypothetical faults
or faults with which no positive proof can be given as to thelr
actual presence. We would further like to point out that to
us this interpretation is very loglical and violates no basic
concept of structural geology. In fact, 1t appears to be
entirely reasonable. We would like at thls time to present
two more Exhibits.

(Marked Exhibits No. 5 and 6, for identification.)

A (Continuing) These are structural interpretations of
the Ellenburger, which is immediately beneath the Simpson
formation, We are merely presentingithese Interpretations in
order to prove to you that we are baéically correct in our
contour work,

MR. GIRAND: Just a minute., Ve object to this. At
this time we object to any introduction of the maps relative

to the Ellenburger as a matter not in issue at this time,
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There i8 no doubt some of the record --

MR. FEDERICI: (Interrupting) If the Commission please,
it 16 pertinent to show =--

MR. GIRAND: (Interrupting) It has no bearing whatever.

MR. SPURRIER: We wlll accept the evidence for what it
is worth, |

MR. SCOPT: AsS I sald, we are merely presenting them to
prove to you that we are basically correct in our contour
work. For any form of structure interpretatlion of the
Simpson and the Ellenburger, whether faulted -or not faulted,
should have the same basic configuration for both formations.
That is all I have.

MR. FEDERICI: If the Commission please, we offer Shell's
Exhibits 1 through 6 in evidence at this time,

MR. SPURRIER: Without objection -~

MR. GIRAND: (Interrupting) We would like for the pro-
testant to state on which map he is relying. These maps not
being consistent covering the same area, we would like to know
which one is his plcture?

MR, SCOTT: I don't believe I follow your line of question-
ing.

MR. GIRAND: You say you have one here without any faults
and you have one with faults and elther one can be correct,

Which one do you rely on, hkr. Scott?
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MR. SCOTT: We rely on, Mr. Girand, in this area
we don't rely on any one particular structural 1hterpretation.
We use all interpretations that we feel like have any bearing
on the case when we go to piceking locations to drill and we
don't maintain that elther one of these are the one and only
interpretation but mainly that we have drawn these up and
that they are correct geologically and can be used,

MR. GIRAND: We move that his answeéabe stricken as
not responsive., We ésked which map ==

MR. FEDERICI: (Interrupting) Well, if the Commission
please, they rely on all of them. They are showing here the
various interpretations which can be gathered by different
geologists and different engineers, As stated in his testimony,
1 : one will rely on a certaln type of a structure and another will
rely on a different type of structure. He says some of them,
all of them in some way, effect the pool or the decision in
this particular case.

MR, SPURRIER: The Commission is already confused
enough, but we will acgept these Exhibits for what they are
worth, Are you through with directkexamination on Mr, Scott?

MR, FEDERICIY Yes.

MR, SPURRIER: Do you desire to cross examine?

MR. GIRAND: I desire some cross examination. If you
will glve us a 1ittle time with the maps, they are new to us,
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" MR, SPURRIER: You are through?
MR. SCOTT: Yes, I am through,
MR. FEDERICI: We offer them in evidence, -

"MR. SPURRIER: (Interrupting) They arve.
MR. FEDERICI: (Continuing) so that the record will
show they are introduced into evidence,

‘MR. GIRAND: We ask for & recess of thirty minutes
to go over the documentary maps.

MR, SCOTT: I didn't have thirty minutes to go over
theirs, I had five,

MR. SPURRIER: You can have thirty now.

MR. SCOTT: That is not the point.

MR, SPURRIER: I might say that I did not expect this
case to carry this long. I will answer your request in a
minute, Mr. Girand, By the chronological docket, Case 308
should have come before this one.

Mr., Glrand has asked for a few minutes recess on the case
to study the maps. 1 See no reason why he shouldn't have that
time, At the same time, you may study their exhibits, if you
care to. So we will take a recess in case 338 and we will at
this time take up Case 308.

MR. CAMPBELL: Mr, Chairman,
MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Campbell.
MR. CAMPRELI,: If the Commission please, 1 don't want
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to prejudice any of the people who are acting actively in the
Case 331, but Gulf has a brief statement they wish to make
and some of the people Qant to go back vo Texaé this afternoon.
If the Commisgssion would agree and 1f the attorneys for Shell
and for Fullerton would agree, we would like to make this
statement at this time and get it into the record rather than
wait until Case 308 is}through and then if this case comes
back on and we have to walt until the witnesses are finished -
MR. SPURRIER: (Interrupting) Youﬁmean Case 338, do
you not?

. CAMPBELL: 338, yes.

GIRAND: We have no objection,

5 3

. SCOTT: We have no objection.

5 8

. SPURRIER: All right, Mr. Campbell, proceed. This
1s Case 338, a statement by Gulf O0il Corporation.
MR. CAMPBELL: I want to read it into the record.

We intend to present no testimony in this case. Jack M.
Campbell; Roswell, New Mexico, speaking on behalf of Gulf 0il
corporation,

All of the Gulf wells now completed or now drilling, as
well as the undeveloped Gulf leases in the immediate area in-
volved, are included in the proposed new Terry Pool as delineated

by Fullerton today. However, subsurface information within the
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presently defined limits of the Hare Pool suggests conslderable
faulting in the Simpson sediments and that there may already
actually be two or more reservolrs in the pool, The area is
extremely complex from a structural standpoint. We do not feel
sufficient geological data 1is avallable at this time to con-

clusively show the exlistence of a new pool in the immedlate

area of the Fullerton Elliott well., In view of the complex

nature of the area and the lack of concluslive evidence of
complete separation, we are of the opinion that the treatment
of this well for the present in the same manner as other wells
in the Hare Pool would be most practical and equitable approach
to the matter, at least in the absence of more conclusive
evidence, /{% is therefore, our recommendation that no new pool
s
be designated at this time in thils area.
MR. SPURRIER: Do you actually ask for continﬁance
of the case?
MR, CAMPBELL: We had not 'sought a continuance and
do not move for a continuance but we feel that the Commission
may either grant the application on its own call or -the restricted
one as amended today by Fullerton or it may designate this area
to be in the Hare Pool or it may in the absence of more evidence
and in the period when more evidence 1is availlable treat the

wells developed in this particular area in the same manner as

other wells in the Hare Pool pending additional evidence.
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MR. SPURRIER: Thank you.

MR, GIRAND: I would like to reply to Mr. Campbell
to this extent. The nature of the request is equivalent to
have this Commlssion to pass 6n the extention of the Hare Pool
to include the Fullerton property in Section 1 and there has
been no notice whatever of any such pool designation or
extention of the Hare Pool. His statement goeé:beyond the
call of this Commission, and to that extent should not be
considered,

MR. SPURRIER: If no further comment, we wlill recess
case 338 and take up Case 308.

(Recess)

MR. SPURRIER: We will proceed with Case 338, Mr.
Girand.

CROSS EXAMINATION of MR. SCOTT

By MR. GIRAND:

Q@ You are the same Mr, Scott who was on the stand
immediately before the recess?

A Yes, sir.

Q ; A representative of Shell 011 Company?

A Yes, sir,.

Q@ I hand you here Exhibit No. 4 offered by you in your
protest and ask you was that map prepared under your supervision?

A Yes,’sir, it was.
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Q@ Was that map prepared especislly for this particular
hearing?

A No, sir, it was not. We have had contours like this
and we have tried to keep up with the development of the field
up in this end with no faults on either ever since we recognized
that there might be the possibility that we could contour it
without any faults. We are quite interested in trying to do
so to see what type of picture it would presentf;

Q That map bears the date line of February 19, 1952,
does 1t not?

A Yes, sir.

Q At the time that map was prepared you had additiomal
information in your offlce in regard to the Shell Cheshire
Well that would have some probative force in the application
pending before this Commisslion, would it not?

A I dont't believe I understand the question,

9 I say you at that time, at the time this map was pre-
pared, Shell had completed the Cheshire Well in the south,
well I believe it 1s the northeast quarter of the southwest
aquarter of 129

A No, sir, that well was not completed. It is in the
process of belng completed but it is not completed.

Q It was drllled to the granite, was 1t not?

A Yes, sir, the granite,
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Q@ The granite had been encountered prlor to PFebruary
19, 19527

A I am not aware Just what date 1t was encountered, but
the well did go to granite. It went out of permian,

Q None of the dgta that the Shell 0il Company obtained
by‘reason of drilling that well 1s reflected in this map?

A No, sir, because this map was already being prepared
at that time and all we did was put 1t on the plafé:tonbehblue—
printed and used for the hearing, that 1s the reason we dontt
have anything in régard to the Cheshireé well. I might add this
heshire Well 1is in the process of belng completed in the
Wichita Arboe which is 1n the lower permian and did not encounter
any Simpson sediments.

Q Mr. Scott, you also presented another map, your Exhibit
No. 3 which covers the same, your contour lines cover the same,
the top of the McKee sand, is that right?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ That 18 covered by your map, Exhibit No, 42

A Yes, s8ir, that is right.

Q Was this map prepared under your supervision?

A Yes, sir,

Q And in your Exhibit No, 3 you have set up numerous
fault lines, have you not?

a Yes, sir.
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Q How did you arrive at setting up those fault lines?

A We put those in through indirect evidence based on
trying to arrive atﬁanother interpretation in the field. We
had no control of those faults I might add other than Just
indirect control that they might be there. We don't know,

We have just used this picture along with the other in our
work to ¢ry and study the structural configuration of the pre-
permian sediments in the area to try and arrive at some
logical conclusion as to what 1t structurally is.

Q Is that a faulting line there represented iﬁ Sectin
22, north half?

A This one right here?

Q Yes.

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, will you explaln to the Commisslion the difference
in arriving at that fault line there in Section, north half
of Section 22, what data did you rely on to establish it there?

A With regard to putting this particular fault right
here, right where it is?

Q Yes,

A As I sald, we had no direct evidence that the fault

is there., It was put there through no power to control but

rather as a postulation as one interpretation.

A Now, what pattern did you follow. Get back to my

=
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question. What pattern did you follow? What was the differ-
ence in your elevations here or your top of your production
that caused you to put the line there?

A Mr. Girand, in contouring geoiogic maps we don't go
by any particular pattern., What we try to do is we were in
a development program and this fleld has been ceértainly under
an active development program, We use every too;&at our hand,
Every idea that we think might work with regard to trying to

make these geologic structures have some horse sense to us.

-

Q I appreciate your answer, but to get back to what
data did you use to locate the line?

A We have no direct =~

Q@ (Interrupting) Getting back, vwhat data did you use.
Something prompted you to put the line in there, what was it?

A We had no direct data to put the line in there.

Q The line was just put in there at random, is that
right?

A They are put 1n there where we think téutonies might
Justify faults sef in there.

Q Now, on your teutonles, what is that?

A That i3 where you have pressure, temperatures that
are involved that give you forces sometimes because uplifts,
that gives you the structures and at times when you have enough
force to give you certain uplifts it overcomes the strength
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of the formation and causes them to shear and to become faulty.

Q Is that your Lihtefpretation based on pressure?

A No,

Q What other factors did you consider?

A Just those that I have given you. Just that we have
studied the thing and we have no direct evidence that those
'faults are there. But:we have put them there to try and use
this picture to see if it would make any more sense and help
us to deflne the structure interpretation,

Q Now Mr, Scott, isn't it a fact that each of the
Sectlons here represent a dip in your structure?

A Yes, sir, there 1s an established dlp there on this
contour map.

Q The dip that is established there 1s more or less

T

one of the factors used in establishing the fault lines, 1is
it not?

A Not entirely. What you do when you have to put a
favlt in you have to make the contour lines agree with the
amount of throw o>r displacemené that you gilve the fault on each
side,

Q@ Then it is used as a factor in arriving at your lines
there, is it not?

A It could be used, yes, slr,

¢ Was 1t in this case?
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A To some extent, yes, sir.

Q Now, you are familiar with the wells up in Seotion 2

and Sectlon 1?

A Yes, sir.
Q You have given some gestimony in regard to those wells,

the Gulf Well and the Fullerton Well, There 18 a much greater
his section here (indioating) than in any of the

ft side, 1s ghat right?

dip in ¢t

gections shown on the le

A Yes, sir. And you not only find a greater dip on this
but you find a greater dip

plat which has the faults on 1t,

on the platb that ha

s no faults on it on that slde (indicating).

Q Do you shoﬁ that in your representative map here?

nly a difference up here than there

A There 18 certal

18 here (indicating).

Q I believe you show here (indicating) that the two

wells, your rate of dip in there 1s 1in the south half of two.

Is it expressed 1n the same proportion as on the west side 3

of 1t?
A No, it is a greéter degree of dip.
Q Is 1t so expressed in your map?
//A yes, sir, you can gsee that 1t 1s 2 greater dip.
Q Aren't your lines more or less straightened out?
A Yes, straightened out,
Q Yes, flat on top?
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A Yes, T sald that the lines do, in other words this
dip over here {(indicating) is greater than this dip over here
(indicating). Now was thére another question beside'that?

Q There was another question., Would you use the same
rate of dip over here as over here?

A The same rate of dlp, not necessarily.

Q You do not show that faulting line in there?

A No, sir, there 1s no fault right in heére (indicating),
We show a fault here (1hd1cating).

Q In interpreting the map you could have, due to the
same rate dip, you could have interpreted a fault line in there,
could you not?

A Where; just Interpreted a fault where?

Q Coming through a section here more or less from the,
down through Section 2 and in to 112

A Oh, possibly we could have put maybe 30 or 40 more
faults in there 1if we wanteé to.

Q If you really wanted to make a more accurate map you
could have added more information to this?

A No, sir, we considered that map accurate, we certainly
do.

Q - If this map 1s accurate, -~

A (Interrupting) I might add that we used that map

in conjunction with fthis,
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Q

Your Exhibit 3 and Exhibit 4 are entirely compatible,

is that right?

A

K»)

A

plats as

What do you mean?
As representative of the area,
As 1 said in my statement before I presented these

exhibits, Mr. Girand, we don't maintain that these

are the only pictures at all.

Q

Well, do you maintain that the Exhibits that you have

offered the Commission in an effort to enlighten them and help

them make a determination in this case are cdmpatible from the

standpoint of the Information shown?

A

Q

O » O

O

Mr. Reed?

this time

Yes, slr, because we use them.

You use both of them?

Yes, sir,

Are they the same thing, do they show the same thing?
Yes, sir. |
Exactly the same thing?

Do these two maps show the same thing?

Yes. | |

No, this one 1s faulted and theother is not fauvltd,

MR. GIRAND: That is all,

MR, SPURRIER: Do you have any movre direct examination,

MR. REED: Justlin Reed, with Seth and Montgomery. At

s I might make a statement to the Commission that
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Mr, Scott in the interest of brevity when he testified before
didn't go into great detall as to what these plats represent.
Presumably the Commission will be able to interpret them from
“the information put on them, but if yéd have a éuestion or
wish that he go Into those, he will at this time,

MR, SCOTT: Was there any question with regard to
the exhibits that were submitted?

MR, SPURRIER: I don't think so.

MR, SCOTT: If there should be any after the hearing
we will be glad to try and help you, -

MR. SPURRIER: Does any one have a question of this
witness? Are you through, Mr, Girand?

MR, GIRAND: Through, |

MR. SPURRIER: If no further questions, the witness
may be excused,

MR, REED: Mr. Scott would like to ask one or two
questions of the other side and then present a short summary
statement.

MR. SPURRIER: In other words, you want Mr. Fltting
to return to the stand?

MR. REED: 1Is it Mr., Fitting you wish to address
your questlons to?

MR, SCOTT: That would be all right if it is not out

of order,
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MR. SPURRIER: He is the expert. Get him up on the
stand and ask him if you wish,

MR, GIRAND: I don't mind Mr. Scott and Mr. Reed
asking questions, If thils 1s going to be a closing argument
I think we ought to close the testimony and get to 1t,

| MR, SCOTT: What I wanted to do was ask a couple of
questions about the c¢ross sections and then I do have a
closing statement that I would/iike to make at. any time before
the case is closed,

MR. GIRAND: I have no objection.

MR. SPURRIER: Very well, go ahead,

Mr. Ralph U. Rltting, resumes the stand, having
been previously duly sworn, testified further as follows:

RE-CROSS EXAMINATION

By MR. SCOTT:

Q Mr. Fitting, wlith regard to the cross sectilon, 1s
1t not true that you show a much deeper depth of the granlte
on the east side of the cross section than you do on the west
side of the cross section?

A Yes, sir, which may be due to faulting.

Q I believe in previous testimony that you said that

v

the thickness of the Simpson sand pay was about 400 feet,
that the total throw of these two faults was something like
300 or 350 feet?

A That is correct,
~70-




Q Would there not be, Mr. Fitting, an overlap of the
Simpson sands at the fault shown on the Fullerton>Exhib1t No.
4 pbetween Shell State No. 10 and 6 and likewise at the fault
shown on this Exhibit between Shell State No. 6 and Gulf
Leonard 6-E?

A There could be Juxtaposition:of the sands, yes, but
the fact that there was a ceiling fault in the opher part of
the field that disturbed the water table and the fact that
thore seems to be a similar situation at this péint>w1th clean
0il production in Gulf Leonard 6-E and Fullerton Rederal
Elliot No. 1 at depths greater than the water table in the
block to the west I don't bhelleve thatfjuxtaposition could be
material., :

8§ Ve just wondered in regard to that testimony of the
gross thickness of the Simpson sands which was about 400 feet
and in regard ﬁo the total throw of the faulfts how it would
be possible to consider elther of these faults as celling

faults?

A T have already answered that.

MR. REED: Could you repeat the answer at thls time

for the benefit of the question asked?

A I just answered it, the prior answer to that.
4] That is your answver?

A Yes.
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MR. SCOTT: That 1s all the questions I have,

MR. SPURRIER: Now, you have a closing argument.

MR, GIRAND: I have a closing statement I would
like to make.

MR, SPURRIER: Very well,

MR, GIRAND: If the Gommission please, 5She facts
that have been introduced here show that Fullerton 01l Company
at the time it started its well and completed ips well was a
mile and a gquarter from the nearest production in the Simpson
zone, It shows further that within the time required under
your rules the application and the proper form have been flled
for the designation of a new pool based on that particular
wellosand based on i1ts total depth, it being the first well
completed inthe Simpson east of the fault line which we feel
that we have clearly established here through the exhibits.

Following that, the matter has been continued due to

“conflict in application,féhe on behalf of the Continental

011 Company and the intérpretation placed on the applicatim
of the Fullerton 011l Company by the Commisslion in the Terry
Pool.

We have clearly shown today and it has gone unanswered
that the Fullerton well is produced from a depth way below
the water level on the east side of the fault that we have

shown here in Exhibit 4 and also in Exhibit 3, I believe.
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For that reason we believe that there has been at least
sufficlent evidence offered to authorize this COmmisSion at
the present time to make a temporary field designation or
pool designation of the are covered by the Fullerton and if
further and future production or developments in the area
there dilsproves oui position we will be the first to come
into this Commission and admit that we are part of another
pool or part of another area,but at the present time we feel
that we have shown more that there is a separate reservolir
and there hasn't been anything offered here that there isn't,
J,o0k over here on the west side, right down in the
lower Hare Pool and say that 1s what is up here in Section
1l and 2 will be the same thing that happened down in Section
36 which 1s not a fact and not a reasonable hypothesis. We
believe and we feel 1t would only be falir that should the
Commission see fit to enter an order that it will only be
in the nature of a temporary order until further developmert
and that the only reason for a temporary order authorizing a
pool desigﬁation would be the purpose and sole purpose of
fixing an allowable within the area so that no preducer in
the area will be discriminated against due to the point of
completlion of his well. There are only two producers at the
present time in the Simpson pay in the area involved and that

18 the Gulf well and the Fullerton well. We feel that the
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Gulf are entitled to the same{allowable that we establlshed
as a discovery well, that any other well completed within
the area producing from the Simpson should also have that
gllowable as long as the area is undetermined as to whether
or not there is absolutely a pool.

I think the Commlssion has heard all types of conflict-
ing testimony here from the geologlst and engineers and they
all admit that it is indefinite and rather vague. As a
matter of fact, one of them was capable of coming in here
with two entlrely diffevrent pictures and said thls 1s our idea,
We did settle on one plcture and we believe it is right. That
1s all I have,

MR. SPURRIER: Mr,., Scott.

MR. SCOTT: We would Just like to say that we have
had no ulterior motives in coming before the Commission to
oppose the c¢reation of this Terry Pool. We think 1t should
be pointed out that if this pool was created with the boundar-
ies as proposed then Shell would be benefited probably as much
as any other operator having acreage within the.proposed
boundary for we would get the higher allowable for the Simpson
wells of oursin the Terry Pool boundary. However, we don't
believe that we are entitled to an allowable for McKee

Connell wells i, the area In question, which would be even
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one barrel a day higher than this present Hare Pool allowable.

Shell drilled the discovery well for the north Brunson
Pool which was completed in September of 1950 as our Shell
étate No. 3 in thevsouthwest quarter, southwest quarter of
Section 2, In drilling this well we also discovered that
commerclal accumulation of 0il existed in the sands of the
Simpson. Therefore we have every lncentlve to be interested
in this case,

We have had production in the State of New Mexico for
quite a long time; As an operator in this Sﬁate, we have
always taken an active part in helpiung to furﬁher proper
conservation practices. With this in mind, we slincerely re-
quest, in the interest of sound conservation and in view of
the fact that in our opinion it has been conclusively proved
that a new reservolr exists, that the proposed Terry Pool
for Simpson production not be created. That 1s all I have,

MR, SPURRIER: Any further company?

MR, COLLISTON: I would like to make a statement for
Continental 0il. Continental 011l will have acreage 1in the
proposed Terry Pool. We have heard the evidence presented
by Fullerton and they have not convinced us that a separation
exists between the production that would be called the Hare
Pool and the proposed Terry Pool, I do not think that they
have showvm sufficiently that those faults are ceiling faults,
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that the throw of the faults does not completely seal off
the Simpson section. Continental 1s therefore against the
proposed creation of the Terry Pool.

MR. SPURRIER: I8 there any further comment? If not
the case will be taken under advisement. I am not sure what
I am going to recommend to the Commission, but I belileve
that we may need further information and I do think that it
probably would be wise to re-advertise and set this out
exactly since there seems to be conflict which 1néidenta11y
the Commission was partly responsible for in the advertising,
the Terry Pool which overlaps Fullertons previous application.

* . The next case on the docket 1is Case 341,
CERTIFICATE
I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached
transcript of hearing before the 0il Conservation Commission,
State of New Mexico, at Santa Fe, February 21, 1952, in Cases
No. 331 and 338, consolidated, is a true and correct record

to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Dated at Albuquerqgue, New Mexico, this ¢ % day of

TS oy, 1952,
Ve
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Case 338: In the matter of the application of the 011 Conservatioa
Cormission upon its own motion for an order for the extension of
extsting poela, consolidation of existing pooels, or the creatiom of
nevw pools in Lea, Eddy and Rie Arriba Counties, New Mexice: (a)
Creation of a new pool to be knowa as Gilbert pool for Drinkard
preduction to include all of Seetion 28, 29, 32 and 33, Towashly
24 Soutk, Bange 38 Zast, Lea Bounty, New Mexice (Interruption)

MR. SPURRIER: Let the record show that the advertisement had

besr read.
2. 8+ BLIME,
baving first been duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECE EXAMINATION
By ME. GRARAM:

Qe Will you state your name and position, please?

Ac R. B. Blymm, engiaeer, 011 Congervation comésion.

Q. ¥With reference to the oreation of a new pool to be kmown as the
Gilbert Pool for Drinkard productior, what is your recommendatiox?

A. I have prepared a plat showing ‘tha propesned outline as advertiseﬁ
and its relationship to the State lire. It should be pointed out
that Sections 28 and 33 are only partial sections as they butt wp
againat the State lins of Texms. I recommend that this pool be
created as advertised and I would like to submit as evidence - -~ as

an 8xhlibit this plat.

MR, SPURRIER: Without objection, this exhibit will be recelived.




Qe Mr. Blymn, with respeot to the Commission's application to
oreate & new pool to be known as the Terry Pool to include Sec-

tions 1 through 11, 12, Township 21 Southk, Range 37 East, New

Mexico Priucipal Meridian, Lea County, New Maxico, what is yowr

recommendation on that?

MR. GIRAND: Just & minute. If the Commigsion please, at
this time on behalf of the Fullertor Oil Company and for the pur~
pose of the record, I'm W, D. Girand, Jr... attorney, Hobbs, New
Mexico. I would like to call to the Commission's attention that
there is also pending in Cage 331 filed by the Continental 01l
Company in which terrlitory that spplication ig also included in
the territory im Case No. 338, subdivigion (b). On behalf of the
Fullerton 0il Company, & producer in the area, we move that the
Orse 338 and 331 bYe consolidated end set out for hearing im Febrwry
on that hearing date becausse of conflict ia the two applications.

MHE. GRAHAM: Mr. Blymn, does your investigation into the mat-
ter cause you to recommend - - what?

MR BLYMN: My investigation iﬁto that causes me to recommend
that Mr. Girand's recommwendation be accepted. I know of no other
wey that this matter can be handled.

MR, GRAHAM: Then you would reconmend continuence of this
natter and the consolidatlon of the two caaeal

MR. BLYMA: I do.

\]

MR, COLLISTOM: Paul Colliston, revresentimg Comtimental 01l
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Company. I would like to point out to the Commission that in con-

- solidating these cases, there is an allawadle differeatial exist-

ing between the Hare Pool and the Fullertom!s allowable at the
: ~ present time. The Hare FPool allowable being 119 barrsls and the
Mullertor's allowable being 153 barrels. We urge the Commigsion,

'f/:ﬁat if these two cases are to be consolidated, that the Commission
get an allowable of 119 barrels for both parties to exist until the
Fullerton's able to show that they are a separate pool. The wells
are producing from the same structure, from the same formation.

MRe SPURRIER: How sbout depthl

MB. COLLISTON: The Fullerton 1,3 in-a lower deptb dbracket.
But ths dDurden of proof rests with them to show the separatioa and
in order that no inequity can possibly exist, we urge the Commission
to set the same allowable for both until the case caan be decidsd
upon 1ts merits.

MR+ SHEPARD: What is the differeace in depth?

MR. COLLISTON: The Hare Pool is from 7 to 8 and the Fuller-

" ton is producinz slightly below eight thousand (8,000) feet. Other—
wige, if the Commigsion does not gee fit to bring everyone under the
saxe allowable, we oppose the conaolidatilon of the two cases. We
do have evidence that our extension of the Hare Pool can be shows to
be a part of the Hare Pool. Mr, Blymn, I belleve, is ready to put

that evidence on but I don't know what the exact status of Case 331

ig at this time.
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MR. BLYMN: I have no evidence with me at the moment, Mr.
Colliston. A% the time of that last hearing, I had a plat prepared
which was entered as an exhibit in support of that case. I don't
know where it is, wheiher it is im Albuguerque with the transcript
or whether it is in our file. I did not brirg it in here with me.

¥R, GIRAND: If the Commigsion please, we stand on the right
of discovering the welle. At the time the M:Ierton well waa com-
pleted - - was commenced, we were about th.ro.e and & half miles atep
out from any production /19. the Simpson field. We believe thal Rule
506 1% a rule and it will always be and it sets out the formala for
the proration of discovery of wells and wild-cat wells. We were
definitely a wild-cat well at the time we went on production. Now,
don't have — - we don't believe any other major should set our allow-

able untll we are in a pool, amd then, if we are in the pool, why,

- of course, the discovery well and the Hare Pool would have a fixed

allow,ble, for the Hare Pool. 3ut we have evidence of faulty condi-
tions but whether or not it leads to a separate reservoir on the
east flank of that fall (or not, we don't know. We told the Commig-
elon before, at the December hearing and we'll say again that we
feel that by February we will have enough information duwe to eddi-
tional wells going down to determine whether or not we are right.

" MR. SPURRIRR: Let me interrupt at this point and say that the
Cormission did not intend that the case in qusstion should be adver-

tised as it was at the January hearing. It should have come up at

lim



the February hearing. It was inadvertently advertised. Do you
have something?

MR. GREER: Yes, sir. John Greer, Standekd 0il Company of
Texas. Standard of Texas has a non-operating interest equal to
Continentalls in all the acreage that Continental operates im that
areas It was on this non-operating venture property of ours that
this well was completed in the Simpson formation ir that area -
our Hawk B-3 No. 1-S, one and & quarter miles east — or west, rather,
of Fullerton's well. Oonsiderably before Fullerton's well was
started, I believe, and we oan now geologically see the connection
between Hare Pool and where it was originally discovered completely
through to Section 3 and through Section 2. We can't definitely
state that there is no connection between that Hare Pool reservoir
and Fullertoa's well but we cannot find/‘sufficient evidence to
warrant separation. We recommend very whole-heartedly to the Com-
migsion that they not run the risk of creating an inequity by
allowlng the difference in allowable betweei the Hars Pool and
Fallerton!s well because thet is something that is not recoverable
whereas 1f the allowables were to remein the seme betweea the Hare
Pool znd Fullerton's well, there could be no draining of oil bet-
ween properties and would only amount to a month or two probadly
of deferred income, if it could be proven that there is a separa-

tion,

MR. SAVAGE: John Savage, Shell 0il of Hobbs. Shell 0il Com-

pany wlshes to concur with the views expressed by Mr. Collistou and




Mr. Greer. We feel the same way that they do about thig matter.

MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone else ~ — -

MR, BLYMN: I would like to point out at this time, Mr,

Commissionsr, that the reasons that Fullerton is getting an al-
lowable greater than exists for the Hare Pool is the mechanics
of the rules that are currently in effect. It occurs to me that
what Mr. Colliston is asking for is an exception of a rule with-
cut advertisemeat.

MR. GIRAND: Well, we take this position. That the allowable
of the pools is fixed after a pool 1s fixed and the Commission will
take notice that all the territory unrder this advertisemeat as well

as in the advertisement under the Continental Case No. 331 has not

been affixed to sny pool. Then the only rule of proration is the

Rule 505 which fixes your allowsble on that. And until a pool de-
signation is made, why there can be no determinatior of the allow-
able for that parficular ares. Now, I don't believe that this Com-
mission wants, at this time, to start making exceptions to Rule
505,

VOICE: If it please the Comnission - - -

MR, SPURRIER: Mr. Greer?

MR. GREER:} It appears to me that the only exception that is
being asked is exception to Rule 104-A, which I Jjust received a
copy ef a little while ago, which insists that Fullerton's well be

classified as a wild-cat well only because the Hare Pool boundary



has not yet beon extended within one mile of that well from the
official standpoint. I think geologlcally it has been extended
but that extenslom has not been officially approved, and the
Fullerton well is under the rules of a wild-cat well. Therefore,
the exception that 1s being requested ias the exception to clas-
sifylng that well as a wild~cat.

MR. GRAHAM: Mr. Blymn, will you again state your recommends—
tion in this matter?

MR. BLYMN: The only recommendstion that I can ﬁa‘:‘:o is to
let the thing - this case be continued = postponed ~ actioix deferred
until the Februwary hearing.

MR. GRAHAM: Until the two cases can be determined at the

same time either by consolidation or = -

MR. BLYMN: It appears to me that it's necessary to hear the
two cases togethef because they ‘are in conflict.

MR. GRAHAM: Mr. Blymn, the aspplication to create a new pool
to be known as the Caudill poofﬁé&é Drodustion = = =

MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone have any comment on that particular
paragraph in Case 338, known as paragraph (b) which involves ths
Terry and ths Hare Pool or as the so adverti‘sed Terryt If not,
the Coamission will continme this paragraph in that cése to ths
February hearing which would be} Pebruary 2lst.

VOICE: Mr. Spurrier?

MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Morrell?
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MR. MOERRELL: Are you having the questions by paragraph as
you go through and then coms back and summarize?

MR. SPURRIER: Well, do you have a comment '- - -

MR, MORRELL: I have a comment under (a). My name is Foster
Morrell, U, S. G‘eolégical Survey. The rqcommandation for the nam~
ing of the Gilbert Pool. Under Case 338, heard before the Commis-
sion on November 20, 1951, these four sections that you are unow
recommending to be put in the Gilbert Pool are included in what 1s
classified as the West Dollarhide plus four additional sectioms .
which ig - - = I Jjust% offer for consideration by the Gom;lss!.on
that rather than to enter an additional name for these four parti-
cular sections, the preference for the use of the term West Dollar-
kide minkﬁ;-dbe consldered.

MR+ GRAHAM: My Blymn, do you bhave any recollectlons as to \
who suggested the name Gilbert Pooll

MR, BLYMN: No, I don't. I first saw it on the advertisement.

MR. GRAHAM: Mr. Blymn, the application of the Commiasion to
create a new pool known as the Caudill poolf—;e};;y‘;‘:;‘:;é:t;on, 1)
include Seotlons 4,5,8, and 9, 168, 36E. Have you made a study of
that and 4o you have any recomnendations?

MR, BLYMN: Yes. That is known as Magnolla Bladk and I have
prepared a plat outlinipg those four sections which I would like

to enter as an exhlibit and recommend that that pool be crested as

advertised,
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MRe GRAEAM: That's your recommendation?

MR. BLYMN: Yeos, sir.
MR, GRAHAM: Auny questions? The Commission would like to

L // N.’/I/'(/j";

create a new pool to be known as the /H Eobbs Sandray Pool, Sa;d—
ray production to include all Sectionse 28, 29, 32 and 33, Town-
ship 18 South, 39E. Will you, in your own words, state what that
situation is and your recommendation, please?

MR, BLYMN: Well, thie sectidon waa mis—-é.dvertised. There is

no Section 28; Section 29 1s a partial section; Section 32 1s a

- partial section; and 33 is ﬁon—-e:d.stant becanse it Interferes with

the State line. This Commission has before it a case entered by
the Aurora Gasoline Company for the communitlization of lots 3 and
4 in Section 29, and in the face of that, I do not believe that I
would care to meke any recommendatlon as to the extent of the
East Hobbs San Andres Pool, pending . disposition of Aurorals
case for commumitization of these lete.

MR, GRAHAM: Ioes anyone have any questions on this. The
next item is to create new pools kmown as King Pool for Wolf .
Camp production to include all Sections 25, 26 and 35 and 36,

135, 378, in Lea County. Will you outline that situation and give
your recommendation? »
MR, BLYMNs I recommend that the King Pool be created as

advertised. I have prepared a plat to enter as an exhibit.

MR. GRAHAM: The next item is ths creation of a new pool kxown
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ag the North Wilson Pool, Seven Rivers production, to include
all Sections 29, 30, 31 and 32, 208, 36X.

MR. BLYMN: I recommend thisg pool be created as advertised.
I have prepared & plate

MB. GRAHAM: Any questions on this?

MR, MORKEIL: With respect to item 5, North Wilson Pool,
which is recommended for Seven Rivers Production, the records of
the survey indicate that you have Yates oil production iz the SX¥
SW Sextiom 29, which is included im the area aad Yates and Sevea
Rivers Ges in the NE NW Section 32, also included. I thought
there you might wish to consider the production for the propoged
North Wilson Pool to be classified as Seven Rlivers-Yates rather
than Seven-Rivers alone.

MR. BLYMN: Rather than Seven Rlvers what?

MB. MOREELL: Rather than Seven Rivers alone.

MR. GRAHAM: Do you have any comment on that, Mr. Blymn?

MR. BLYMN: No. Mr, Morrell had some i.nfoﬁnation that I
falled to avail myself of.

MR, GRAHAM: The next item to be considered is to create a
nevw pool known as the Lovington-Clearfork, clearfork produnction
to include Section 36, Township 16 South, 36 East, Section 31,
Township 16 South, 37 Easte In your own words, will you outline
that situation end zive your recommendation?

MR. BLYMN: I recomrend that this pool -’oe created as adver-

tised, with the exception of the name. I reconmend thet the name
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of it be Lovington-Abo to conform with New Mexico terminology

rather than Lovington-Clearfork. The extent of it - ~ the

definition of approval to be made in conformance with advertise-

mont .

MR. GRAHAM: OQlearfork seems to0 be o Texms terwm, 1s that

right?

MR, BLYMN: Yes. Tuat's righte.
MR. GRAHAM: Any comment on that?

VOICE: OChange 1t to Abo production t00.

VOICE: The term Olearfork in Texas ~ - 1 umsan the term Abo

would be Wichita in Texas.

MR. SPURRIER:; The -~ - -~ letls ses if we vnierstand you right.

The relative — did you say?

VOICE: Yes, the relative formation compared to the Abo in
New Mexico is called Wichita in Texas, I believe.

VOICE: That's righte.

MR. GRAHAM: The next item is to extend the Warren-McKee

Simpson Pool in lea County to include the south half of Section

20. What is the situation there, Mr. Blyma?

MR. BLYMN: Well, I recommend that Warren-McKee be 1ncluded

to include the gouth half of 20. I would like to go further and

recomuend that it be extended to include the north helf of 20, the

west half of 17 and the east half of 18. The reason for that is

that we have in our files an application from the Amerada Petroleum



Corporation to further extend this Warren-McKee but it didn't get
in in time for advertisememt, It appsars that we will either ex-
tend it at this time or next month and I would recommend it be
done as a result of this hearing. That is, in addition to what
was advertised, the north half of 20, the west half of 17 end the
east half of 18. I have prepared a plat showing the recommended

extension cross-hatched in green and this addltional extemsion

outlined in green.

MR. MORRELL: What is the location of the Amerada well, Mr,.

Blymn?

ﬁR. BLYMN: SW sW 17,

MR. MCREKLL: On that besis, wouldn't you 1ike to include the
northeasgt quarter of Section 197

MR. BLYMN: 1 think the suégestion is well taken.

BR., GRAHAMN: Your recommendation was made necessary thea to
advertise the Amerada application?

ME. BLYMN: That's right.

MR. GRAHAM: Any other questions or statements on that? The
next item is to extend ‘the Skaggs! Pool in Lea County to 1nciude
the south half of 18, 30 South, 38 East and the south half of 13,
20 South, 37 Past. What ig the situation thers and your recon-
mendations?

MR, BLYMN: I recommend that Skaggs Pool be extended to in-

clude the south half of 13 and 18 and also the ndrth half of 18 and
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the south half of 7. That comss as a result that C. W. Sweef

Just completed a well in the NE NW of 18 and is drilling in the

south half of 7.

MRe. GRAHAM: Any comnent of questions on this EKkaggs ex—
tension? The next item is to extend the LocgZ Hill Queen Pool
in Eddy KCO\mty, New Mexico to imclude the northwest quarter of
32, 17 South, 32 East.

| MR. BLYMN: I recommend that any action on this proposed
extension be deferred. I don't know for how long it should be
continued. The thing of it 1s, this McKee well, we dom't have
all the forms on this McKee well which has filed this request for
this extension and until such time as we getf/complete compliance
with the rules on this McKee well, we do no'; wish to take any
action on it. What the contimuance would be, I don't knows I
dontt feel we should take any action on it at the preseant time.

MR, GRAHAM: Any question, comnents on that item?! The next

Aligheto—
item 13 to create a new pool to be known as the Toeito Pool,
Togito productions, to include all of Section 9, west half of
10, Nw of 15, north half of 16, 26 North, Range 6 west in Rlo
Arriba County, New Mexico. What is your recommendation on that?

MR. BLYMH: Rio Arriba is in District 3. I kave no know-
ledge of Rlo Arriba.

MR. GRAHAM: Do we have anyone from Rio Arriba here? Mr.

Morrell, do you have a suggestion?
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MRe. MORHELL: Yes.

MR. GRA.HAM: What might your suggestion bde?l

MB. MORRELL: I wouid like to call to the attention of the
Commiegslon tﬁat in view of ths fact that the prodection of the
"focito pool in 26 North, 6 West has besn in existence for several
months, that the U. 8. Geological Survey has already used for its
purpose for defining lmown structures and classified as the Doswell
Pool, Doswell field. I merely offer that for consideratiom by the
Commission as to whethsr or not it would be desiradble to have the
gane location under two names by the two agencies.

MR. GRAHAM: TYou are, of course, avare of the location of the
well and the need for the established pool?

MR. MORRELL: No dowbt sbout it.

MR. GRAHAM: My Blymn, do you have any general st&tement cover—
ing all these ceses -~ all these items we have discussged 1n' this
particular case?

MR. BLYMN: Bo.

MR. SPURRIER: Youlre excused.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO g
/ 88e
COUNTY OF LOS ALAMOS)

I hereby certify that the foregoing and attached tramscript
of hearing in Case 338 before the 0il Conservation Commission on
January 22, 1952, at Santa Fe is a true record of the same to the
best of my kmowledge, skill and ebility.

DATED at Los Alamos, this 28th day of January, 1952,

7

“Kadrey M, Henr Tokeon

¥y commission sxpires Septemherlﬁo. 1955,
~1
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CASE 339: Guif Oil aowv. application for
excepbion to OCC Rule 404 (Natural Gas
Utilization) SE SE 22-12S-33E, NMFM, Lee

County, N. M. o
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